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GUYTION B. HAYS
COMMISSIONER

61 Ham 29 AW E C

Commiss(oner o[ Pu[:lic Lancis

7 P, 0. BOX
3 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
<

March 28, 1967

&haell 01} Company
P. O, Box 1509
Midlard, Texes, 79704

Re: porth Anterope Ridyge Unit
fL.ea County, New Hexico
TERMINATION

ATTENTION: #r, A. C. dheat
Centlemen:

The Commissioner of Public Lands has received by your
letter of March 21, 1967, approval by Shell and Superior for
the terxmination of North Antelope Pildge Unit, Lea founty, New
Mexico, Termination iz provided for and agreed to in accordance
with 3ection 20 of the North Antelope Ridge Unit,

The Commigsioner approves thc termination as cf thiz date,
subiect to like approval by the United States Gaological Surxvey
and 9il Conservation Commission., You will note the afifective
date has not been filled in on the Certificates, please advise
us as soon as this date has been determingd by the United States
Geological Survey.

wWe are enclosing three (3) copiaes of our Cerxtificates of
Termination.

Your Official) Receipt will be mailed to you as goon as it
is issued,

Very truly yours,

GUYTON B, HAYS
COMMISBIONER OF PUBLIC LANDS

BY
Ted Bilberry, Director
0il and Gas Department

1148
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Shell 0il Ccmpany
March 28, 1967
Page 2.

[elo 3§

United States Geological survey
Roswell, New Mexico

New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission /
Santa Fe, New Mexico




IN REPLY REFER TO:

UNITED STATES
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR - , \,/

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY Vo
Digue: 1457
toguvatl, New Hexico 88274
Augrigs 17, 1806

Shell Gil Company

P, G, Bou 1509

Bidlan?, Touag /U704 a0 "

ppL e

Aitanrions M:. A, C. Whaoat
T

;‘ ‘:L 1v
Geas Iomons 766 Rue 19 Pi

You: 1l .e: of Augus. L1, received on Augun: 15, t:ansnils walifica-
fhons and leinloig Lo vhe Hoith An.oelope (ddge vni- ag:cemen:

No, 14«08-0001-0751, Lea Couniy, fow Hasico, oxesn ¢! by :‘ho
sollouwing oo souss :

Yeg land Muir Traci Ho.

Kichard J. Yoran, Imlepenicnt Bxecu:-o: 54, th, 26, 25, 26,
of (ho EBs:pnte of W, J. Hu:an, ‘eceased 27. aad 32

and as {vusiea for Ha:y lin:aan Cavoesn

agud Betry Horan Lice

Hordon Covporaimm Limi e v, 22, 23, 25, 20,
h ]

-
2Ly O 00

»,
-
P

Fosa Loyee an:d James Crghas

Beciion 29 of thie unie agreemen. :equized that guch atificaiions
an! oinle:s be {iled ol h the Commigaione. of Public Lasvle, Stace
o Hew Mosleo, axt he Hov Benlen 011 Congserva.ios Cosmeigsion.
Subect 10 compliance wi'h ithe foiegoing :osulsemen., tha above
degeiibed va ificalfons and joinde:e are connidored elfleciive an
of Septomber 1, 1905,

Copies ol the ra. iilcariong an?! oianders ave being dleivibu.ed to
:he approprivie Fevaral efiicos.

8incarely yours,

{Orig.Sgdl) CARL G dRnd e

CARL C. THAYMICR
Aciing 011 and Gas Suposvigor

cat Hobbs (w/cy ‘oindere)
Com., of Pub. Landg ~ Santa Fa (lir. oniy)

Washingion (w/cy joinders) g '
BLM = Santa Fo (wlcy joinders) IMOCC = Santa Fo (1iv. only) ,~
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praver 1837 Ry R
poswall, Hew Hoxgico 533201

Aprit 13, 196

Shell 011 Company
P, 0. BoX 1509
midland, Texad 79704

Attantions Hr, Lee Ferzie

Gzt Loment

Your delist of Apxil 7y yecelyeld ot April by transmits vatifin
carlons and sodnless Lo the Rorih Antgiope Ridge ooil agreonenl,

fe. 16-05-1.’»061-8751, Lea Couniy, 4 Hexico, by the foilosriag
prTacns §

e Lol m‘ ¢ izact B0
Dorsthy Seard 18 and 19
somile Delorad Bor oG Burroughs s 2t
9, 6. B , A He
Has jorie Aan Foth
Bugh Ward, Reiue Gealeis ward, 25
Jooke Warxd Gipds, aed Jessie Ward
fobexts
lois §. Neriod and Les V. Horton 26
Buth Meriem, Yoe B. Barlon, 27
Ors Yae Davis, George Ko Yaéie,
Annis B. Bollis, . 5. Wollie,
3. He i iin, P Mariatie Hadling
gihert B ¥adlin, Crace Medila, ag
Beulal Belrd
Albezt W, Btietd, Individually and 28

a8 A1 nynoyein¥act for Hiamie
gilets
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B. A Chy LaRewis, Fesy fadividusily

and as Trustew for B. Mo Chiioimss, $Tes
‘ Ann Srowm

Joyes Sos toomue Browd anl Joys®

3, L. Buke, Je., &nd Joysa Miks
that sush catifications

soctien 25 of ths goit agrreesnt reqeives
spd jelnders o filed with the Stats c aad &
Lon subjest ke complionce

Bew Mexico ol Conservation Cosmission.

with swh vecuirement the abs described carsfieariond aad
joinders axe conslderes gffective as of tisy L 1506,

Ceples of the carificationd and joindeid are belss dissaibuted

o the appieprisie Yederal offices.
Slacerely yostd,

iz Sgd) CARL C. TRAYWICR

Qant. €. ZRAYNICK
Asting 2% & Gas PupaivEe2T

sel
Waghiagton /ey joinders)
- Zama Te (wley jomdou)

sobbs (w/cy 1oinders)
¥, Mex. Come of Pub. ‘-y‘ » Sasata Fe
3.3-990-00 - Somts Fe



race 1
]
2 BEFORE THE
E NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
% Santa Fe, New Mexico
: December 14, 1965
8
s 3 EXAMINER _ HEARING
v == . @
| S T I I
, as> & é )
’ e IN THE MATTER OF: )
ot 8 Application of Shell 0il Company for a unit
PR R agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. )
, & 3 Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seek
50 & e . .
== % 3 approval of the North Antelope Ridge Unit )
'..,".1’3 o 3 Area comprising 4,480 acres, more Or less, )
&S0 . of Federal, State and Fee lands in ) Case No._ 3354
ol é Township 23 South, Range 34 East, Lea )
) County, New Mexico. )
— 5 & )
ao = > )
. — 9
. Qo Q p )
f : ? & < )
T T R )
- = I 3
| L5 %3
e U .
: = s - BEFORE : Elvis A. Utz, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. UTZ: Application of Shell 0il Company for a

unit agreement,

MR, MORRIS: If the Examiner, please. I'm Richard

2
(+]
Z
> [o]
<> 3 gg | Morris of Seth, Montgomery, Federici and Andrews of Santa Fe,
e 9
I x ]
= § ;; New Mexico, appearing for Shell 0il Company in this case. We
o> 5 5z
&> F gy
' E 3g | will have two witnesses: Mr. Clark who will testify with
a8 =3
SC - fg respect to land matters and Mr. Stoesz who will testify with
oo 4 g
L= g 35 respect to the prospect. I ask that they both stand and be
et ~
- a "z‘ﬁ
= § gy sworn,
Qo ] og
T g (Witnesses sworn.)
— 5 5
22 = 83
a> qg (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
£ 5 73 1 and 2 marked for identification))
== I 45
= ¢ 2% Aan
= I i3
[ L ox
= g =gp ROBERT A. CLARK, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. Clark, will you state name, where you live, by
3 ' whom you are employed and in what capacity?

A My name is Robert A, Clark. I'm employed by the
Shell 0il Company and I reside in Midland, Texas. I am

managexr of Shell's Midland Base, Western Division, Land

Department.,

E . Q Have you previously testified before the Commission

or one of its examiners?
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A I have not.

Q Would you briefly outline your education and your
experience in the oil industry?

A I have a Bachelor of Science degree in Business
Administration from Washington University in St. Louis in 1947.
I have a Bachelor in Foreign Trade from the American Institute
for Foreign Trade in Phoenix, Arizona, in '48, Outside the
industry, but I spent two years with the National Bank of
Boston until '50 and then joined Shell in the heginning of 51
and for the last fourteen and a half years I have been in the
Shell Land Department in the Midland area.

Q Are you familiar with Shell's application in this

case?
A I am,
MR. MORRIS: Are the witness' qualifications
acceptable?
MR. UTZ: Yes, they are.
Q (By Mr. Morris) Have you participated in the

formation and the signup of the North Antelope Ridge Unit?

A I have. I have personally participated starting in
January and since the middle of the Summer I have handled the
thing myself.

Q What type of unit is proposed in this North Antelope

Ridge Area?
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A We are proposing an exploratory type standard Federal
unit and it contains State, Federal and fee acreage.
Q Now if you will refer, Mr. Clark, to the Shell's

Exhibit Number 1 in this case and turn to Exhibit A which is

EXICO

2
z
z
8
foovd :2;. ig
.ui § ;; the plat attached to that Exhibit Number 1, will you point out
<1 é 'gz .
= ¢ §§ the pertinent features of that Exhibit A?
- ¢ gk '
o g :§ A Well, the exhibit marks down which is the Federal,
i * X
DO & S
&= % %z | which is the State and which is the fee land by hashered marke
T s w3
= g §§ and also gives the number of acres and percentage of each type
a» 3 .2
| " 4 §+ | of land involved and also, of course, is the unit outline
“l S o Ty .
i a £ 33
; ‘a8 ;; and the sections involved in our proposed unit.
| £ 5 =2
; é; i gé 0 Will you, just so it will shew in the record, give
! —_— ¢ 3k
: zZ oz
§ E; § g the number of acres and the percentages for Federal, ‘State and
| @ ¢ g=
| = & =F fee lands?
% A Yes, s8ir. There are 1220 acres of Federal lands,
¥
i

comprising 28.57 per cent of the unit; 2520 acres of State land
comprising 56.25 per cent; and 680 acres of fee lands comprisin
15.18. Exhibit A shows the various tract numbers which are
keyed over to ownarship as shown in Exhibit B?

Q Of the unit agreement?

A That is correct.

Q If you would refer to Exhibit B, would you state who

the working interest ownerg are in this unit are and the status

of thelr commitment to the unit at this time?

—t——




race D

A what you would consider the normal, I will explain a

[x3

bit in detail irn a moment. The normal working interest owners
are: Southern Unit Prcduction Company, A. E. Fogleson,

Gail D. Fogleson, Gulf 0il Corporation, Shell 0il Company,
George A. Conger, Jr., T. C. sanders, Jr., the Superior 0il
Company and Skelly 0il Company. Now I say, what we would
normally consider, you will note Section 12 in the unit area
is a fee section that is very badly split up. Supgrior has

all but 500 and all of that 5& acres at lease at this time.

o PHOKE 256-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

There are actively trying to bring in the rest of it now.
Should they be unable to lease this in the final analyses we

shall invite those people to participate if they want. X don't

anticipate any of them will. They own two or three acres aplece

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOGITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG, ¢ P.C. BOX 1092 & PHONE 243.6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST.
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and they will be asked.

Q In other words, if the owners of lease interests are
not signed up by Superior, they will be asked to join both as
to their what you consider their working interests and also
their royalty?

A Yes, they will be sent copies of both the operating
agreement, the unit agreement and asked to ratify and join the

rest of us in the drilling of the well.

Q Now what is the status of the other working interests

at the present time?

A All have elither ratified -- All have ratified and one
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party sent a telegram stating that they would ratify with £he
exception of 320 acres belonging to A. E. Fogleson, Gail D,
Fogleson and Southern Union Production and we are unable to
persuade them to join the unit.

Q Now, that would be Tract Number 1 --

A Tract Number 1.

Q ~- which would be the northeast gquarter and the
scuthwest quarter of Section 15?

A That is correct.

Q And they have indicated they would not join?

A I have letters stating they will not join.

Q Just approximately what percentage of the working
interests is presently committed?

A Ninety-one and a half per cent approximately and
there will be more come in from these other people as they are
leased.. They anticipate they will be down essentially to only
the seven per cent plus that is owned by Southern Union and
that will be the only outstanding in the final count.

Q Are there owners of overriding royalty interests
within the unit area?

A They are and they are being asked to join. In fact,
I have ratification from one party and I know for a fact that
all but one have been asked and I presume'he has, I just don't

know but we had three, Gulf had one and Superior had one and
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we have contacted ours and have one ratification back a copy

2
S .
5 of their request for joinder so I know what they've done and
rd
o
; I'm not sure asgs to the status of the one mineral uvwner under
S
s 2 §o the Superior tract which would be fract 5 but they will be
- 3 Xg
o . X
- é; asked.
"= § 33 0 The working interests owners are handling and seeking
el :.' gm
o g z% the joinder of the overriding royalty interests that exist
e=Y) S 5. ,
= % 33 within their respective tracts?
= & 8
> § & A Yes, sir, that is correct.
s 3 .¢
= ; S 0 Now, with respect to the royalty interest, you said
e 0 x&u
a> = o3
‘as 8 4% earlier that you had Federal, State and fee lands involved.
; = 5 =3
{ =— é% what is the status of your negotiations with the Federal
H ad s
= £ :f |
; — 3 3k government?
! = % =- A The Federal government has issued us their letter

officially designating this as a logical area and agreed to

: join.

: Q Of the UoSQG-S‘?

|
|
E
;f A By the U.S.G.S. and a letter from the B.L.M. in
f Washington.

i

Q What 1s the status of your negotiations with the

State of New Mexico?

A The Land Office has given us preliminary approval.

They have in their possession a copy of our agreement and they

are looking it over now as to form and context. Mrs Ray asked

e
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________________—-——__,._________________————-—-.____,

ne to drop by, as a matter of fact, this afternoon before I

leave for any comments gshe might have as to the form.

Section 12. Are there other fee lands in the area? |
A There is one other 40macre tract in Section 23

which belongs to Merchant Livestock Company which Shell owns

leasehold state. :
0 yYyou are referring to Tract 17?2
A Tract .7, yes, sir. We will actively pursue their

(%]
z
S
Z
>
z
(<
v
§ Q Now to some extent, you have already covered the
s £ BS situation with respect to the fee tracts, leascholds, in
o o iz
e E 3%
2 z
. £ %3
o " 5z
[ ] e 9w
et 153 w2
= & 3%
= & 23
az R -<‘O
< e 2
Z °*°%
oo s §°
{enae) 33;
el I £
P
= 8 8%
= Tz
as b ¢ X
s z Nﬂ'
i 8°
— 3 o5
o = 25
== % . . .
g; S g% joinder and Superior 18 at the present time. They are in the
w a5
. L.
; = Z ; 1o - of
| = 3 gg process of sending out requests for joinder ot all the royalty
; — 2
| = i 2z | : .
! = 3 32 interests in Section 12.
— V)
! a> ¥ g2
i - 5 =

Q Then do 1 understand that each working interest
owner, overriding royalty interest owner and royalty interest
owner wili be given the opportunity to join in this unit? Is

that your intention?

A They will not only be given the opportunity, we will
actively pursué their joindex because it is beneficial to our
interests to the unit.

MR. UTZ: As 1 understand it, none of the royalty

i{nterest in Section 12 is actually signed yet?

THE WITNESS: Not to my knowledge. Each company is

handling its own. If Superior wants to delay just a little

e

-
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bit longer than the rest of us in getting final management
approval and 1 got a telegram from them yesterday at the LaFond+
stating that they had agreed to it and‘they were signing and
returning by mail so I presume that they would have to wait
until yesterday before they could ask others to join since they

didn't have approval themselves but I have furnished Superior

® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

* PHONE 256-1294 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

with forty-five to fifty copies of the unit agreement and they
will mail a copy to each royalty owner. .

MR, UTZ: So, you have something less than 91.5 per
cent royalty signed up?

THE WITNESS: Of the royalty interests, yes, gir.

MR. UTZ: Substantially less, probably. .

THE WITNESS: At this very moment I would say

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, SYATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P.O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.6691

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST

"substantially", yes.

Q (By Mr. Morris) The Federal and State lands
together comprise almost 85 per cent of your unit area?

A Right.

Q 8¢, you would have at least 85 per cent of the
royalty interests?

A We have 85 per cent plus at this time.

Q All right.

A I think that there is a very good case for their

joinder and I anticipate that at least those who understand it

that they will want to join so I don't anticipate any problems
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along those lines,

4
o
§ Q Just to make it completely clear now Mr. Clark as to
z
[*]
I ; the situstion in Section 12, you have not approached these fee
[+]
X %z 8 mcremanm d e Omabloac VTN Lo LAl dadndae 4 e and n h
1 ’(:;::—‘-3 % §§ UWIIT A D Ail OCWLLVAL A& Liva [T ¥ L pripy PR IO O 2 tn\. u....t -..t -..15
T8 §§ time because Superior at this time is actively trying to lease
s 5 4¥ »
= §§ these tracts?
P :l gz
b5 g f% A That is correct.
o0 i 3. '
= Z 33 Q Then if Superior is able to lease the tracts,
Ei- £ 6. | superior's lease will be committed to the unit and they will
a5 e
e g B attempt to obtain their joinder in the unit by their royalty
| a ¢ 53
; 'ég 3 Eé interests?
? = i éé A That is correct.
{ ao o s
? e z 2z .
; = = EZ Q If they remain unleased in Section 12 and Superior
i << nd &
| a> 2 go
; = 4 == is not able to obtain the lease then Shell 0il will offer these
; . people insofar as they are known to the best of your ability,
e it is your intention to offer to each of these unleased

interests the opportunity to commit that interest to the unit?
2 ° He shall.
Q All right. Turning to the unit agfeement itself,
you stated earlier that was a standard Federal form of unit?
A That's right. A standard Federal form for exploratory

type units,

Q Under the unit agreement who is named as unit

operator?
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A Shell is named as the unit operator.

Q What formations are unitized?

A All formations are to he unitized.

o] What will be the irpitial drilling obligation as
specified in the unit agreement?

A We are obligated to drill a 14.500 foot Siluro-DevoniLn
test. Well, I should state it a little differently: We are
obligated to drill a Siluro-Devonian test not to exceed 14,800
feet unless production is encountered at a lesser depth.

Q Does the unit agreement contain the standard provisio:
with respect to non-joinder and subsequent joindex?

A It does.

Q MR, MORRYS: At this time, Mr. Examiner, we offer
into evidence Sheil's Exﬁibit Number 1 in this case.

MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibit Number 1 will

be offered in the record.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 1
was offered and admitted into
evidence.)

MR. MORRIS: That's all we have on direct of Mr.

Clark.

MR, UTZ: You have a geological witness to follow?

MR. MORRIS: Yes.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions of the witness? If not

he may bhe excused.

{Witness was excused.)
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__._______________________~#____ﬂ____ﬂ_ S
" L. W. STOE s 2z, having been first duly swormn, was examined
z
8
g and testified as follows:
Zz
O
v
I ¥ DIRECT EXAMINATION
(=3
v
. % .| Dy mR. MORRIS:
= 8 %9
=g 38
.9 Z: Q Mr. Stoesz will you please state your name, where you
D B ‘:',;z
<D v ui
- E %@ reside, by whom you are employed and in what capaclity?
as 9 23
o £ 13 A I am L. W. Stoesz. 1'm employed by Shell 0il Company
oo 3 e
= § 35 as Division Exploration Manager for the Western pivision at
o . o~
- I X Midland, Texas.
a> S og '
- g &° Q Have you previously testified before the Ccmmission
o oy
= £ 8l
e O o% or one of its Examiners and had your qualifications made a
: = i 2 :
: é;- z g% matter of recoxrd?
i O -1'2
i = E e
j = T 23 A ves, I did and they were.
‘ as S ao '
! P .
: = v =" o are you familiar with the application of Shell 0il

5 Company.in this case?

A Yeo.

Q wWhere is the North Antelope Ridge Unit Area located
with respect ﬁo other developments in this area?

A North Antelope Ridge, as proposed, js immediately

north of the fourmwell pennsylvanian and giluro-Devonian
Antelope Ridge Hills is about two to three miles east of the

Pennsylvanian and Devonian Bell Lake Field.

Q what are your prospects jin this unit and wou;d you

briefly describe the features of the prospect?

— e

-
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A The prospect is a deeply buried anticline detected by
seismic mapping. It 1s a structure with the northward

extending Antelope Ridge structure. Seismic mapping indicates

2
8
z
z
8
5
> g
! 3 % §3 about 400 feet of closure and the structure is separated from
s . Xz :
5y 3
z
.3 {; Antelope Ridge Field to the south by a well-defined syncline
s b 5=z
o F gy
= § %3 and is separated from Bell Lake Field to the west by a deep
< 7 i .
2 E .3 pronounced syncline.
.0 ; g
= E 88 The objectives are a Siluro-Devonian. The Secondary
YT s w3
Qo zZ S
= I S objectives are the Pennsylvanian.
> § .
. % §: Q Do you have a statement prepared in written form,
@ 2 53
E; § o Mr. Stoesz, describing the prospect?
' . %
== % g6 A Yes, I do.
! = 3 ¢ Q I hand you what has been marked Applicant's Exhibit
a £ gro ‘
<= s =2

Number 2 and ask you if that is the statement that I just

referred to ? .

A Yes, sir.
Q Was that prepared by you?
) Under my supervision, yes, sir.

Q Mr. Stoesz, in your opinion does the unit area, as

proposed, thorxoughly cover the structure that you believe to

exist in this unit area?

A Yes, it does. The unit outline is determined by the

lowest closing structural contour which encompasses all of the

significant parts of the seven sections included in the unit.
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Q Is there any degree of urgency required, Mr, Stoesz,

for the approval of the unit agreement?

A Yes, sir.
0 Would you state what that ie? .
A We have several operators in the unit. This is an

expens;ve test and they have budgeted their money for this
year and all have indicated a desire to commence the gest
during 1965.
MR. MORRIS: We offer Shéll 0il Company's Exhibit
Number 2 into evidence.
MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibit Number 2 will
entered into the rec&rd in this Case.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 2
was offered and admitted into
evidence,) '
MR. MORRIS: May we go off the record for just a
moment?
Yes,

UTZ:

(Whereupon, an off the record
discussicn was held.)

CROSS EXAMINATION
Q Mr. Stoesz, I believe your statement said that you
were going to drill a well in Section 22 in the questioned
unit. Section 22 is in the extreme southeast quarter of this

unit so it must not be a very symmetrical unit, is that true?
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A You're correct. It is asymmetrical elongate toward O
the northeast. The highest part of the structure is at the
indicated drill site and as we indicated in th*J“eport, this is

also the area of best seismic data.

ne.

-
rs

Q And as far as the northeast portion of the unit,

08,

i

would gather that it does flare out in that area?

A Yes, sir.

Q Because of the four section area?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, is it narrow enough to be included within a

northwest and southwest corners of Section 24?

«

dearnley-meier reporting sery

a Section 14 I believe it is,

Q In other words, the narrow part of the unit is

SPECIALIZING IN: CPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY CCPY, SONVENTIONS
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diagonally northwest, southeast of Section 147

A Yes. The problem here is steep dip. A part of
Section 13, of course, is the east part of Section 13 is low,
but we have had to include it in this part of 13 because we
have all of 14 because a significant part of it is in the
:l lowest par£ that we have encountered.

Q And as far as your closing contour is concerned on
your seism.c picture, it is definitely all within the unit?

A Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: That pretty well describes it. Any other

questions of the witness? The witness may be excused.

S S
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!(Whereupon, Case Number 3354

[
Q
]
[}
4}
n »
-~{ 4
K=t =
+ ]
=
= [0} -
-~ [0} .
o B 3
o ko] o
=4 3 3
Q Ll
E b O
[} ] =
+ (o] o]
[ - Q
+ 3
(] . )
o = <
e o 0 z
(] & >
Eel [}
4 + X
1o} o
= )] [
LT 2 .mm
>
(= —~
o ~ .
z w
Qo -
1N [+ &
s ® g
+J (&) =
Q¢ Q
N =
< 3]

MR.

0213W MIN ‘INDUINDNGIY o r6T1°9ST INOKA & {SV3 NNve TYNOILLYN 15814 £121
ODIXIW MIN ‘INDAINDNETY o 1679°EYZ INOHJ o C60L XO9 "O'd ¢ ‘0a1g SWWIS oZtt

SNOILHIANGD “AdOD ANVQ “ANOWILSIL L¥34X3 'SINIW 31V4S ‘SONINYIN "SNOILISOIIA NI ONIZITVIDILS




PAGE 1 7
B I NDE X
g
.’gz; WITNESS PAGE
. ROBERT A. CLARK I
5 .
> [¢]
5:_5 F 58 Direct Examination by Mr. Morris 2
T2y 3B
s 5 4k L. W. STOESZ
= ¢ B '
> ¢ 8¢ . . ]
el 25 Direct Examination by Mr. Morris 12
D N
=0 g 5 Cross Examination by Mr. ytz 14
o= Y 3
= 5 g
a & 38 :
= =4t
z -
= 2 53
! = § of
L ;i
> I 43
3’ = 3 gg EXHIBITS
S : iE
* a o g; Marked for .
= & == Exhibit Identification Offered Admitted
App's. 1 2 11 11
App's. 2 2 14 » 14




T

race 18

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALII.LO )

I, DEAN A. ROBINSON, Notary Public in and for the County

C.

of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the

i

'
i
l

foéegoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 01l Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true and correct record of the said
proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 31st day

1965.
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My Commissior. Expires:

October 16, 1969.
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

December 14, 1965

EXAMINER HEARING

- m m m e e @ m m m m e w e @ e e m om e = w = e = s om -

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Shell 0il Company for a uni
agreement, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seekg
approval of the North Antelope Ridge Unit )

Area comprising 4,480 acres, more or less,)

of Federal, State and Fee lands in ) Case to.
Township 23,South, Range 34 East, Lea
County, New Mexico.

o SR N N

BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner.

TRANSCRIFT OF HEARING

3354
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MR, UTZ: Application of Shell 0il Company for a
unit agreement.

MR. MORRIS: If the Examiner, please. I'm Richard
Morris of Seth, Montgomery, Federici and Andrews of Santa Fe,
New Mexico, appearing for Shell 0il Company in this case. We
will have two witnesses: Mr. Clark who will testify with

respect to land matters and Mr. Stoesz who will testify with

13
1
i
STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

respect to the prospect. I ask that they both stand and be
sworn.,
(Witnesses sworn.)

{(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhkibits
1l and 2 marked for identification

DEPOSITIONS, MEARING:,

k%

13 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST o PHONE 256-1294 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

ROBERT A. CL ARK, having been first duly 3worn, was
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examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

9 Mr. Clark, will you state name, wherc you live, by
whom you are employed and in what capacity?

A My name is Robert A, Clark. I'm employed by the
Shell 0il Company and I reside in Midland, Texas. I am
manager of Shell's Midland Base, Western Division, Land

Department.

Q Have you previously testified before the Commission

or one of its examiners?
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g A I have not.
g ]
I g Q Would you briefly outline your education and your
[+
v
[ £ expericnce in the oil industry?
(v}
> [o]
s X §3 A I have a Bachelor of Science degree in Business
 abod . g
LIz 3 ‘%5
. £ %é Administration from Washington University in St. Louis in 1947.
@D 5 5z
> = 2
= E 38 I have a Bachelor in Foreign rrade from the American Institute
B 23
«ao ' 2@
e g :g for Foreign Trade in Phoenix, Arizona, in '48. Outside the
0N ; %'
=8 2& industry, but I spent two years with the National Bank of
—fame? . o~
=g zd
—. = gg paeton nntil '50 and then joined Shell in the beginning of '51
<o P o X
[ x o
% g° and for the last fourteen and a half years I have been in the
= 2 gl
22 3 % | Shell Land pepartment in the Midland area.
H a & @
; ! v .2' s » ) L3 .
% = = gé Q Are you familiar with Shell's application 1in this
i — I 3% case?
{ (o « i
' a @ 82
_— k== A 1 am.

MR. MORRIS: Are the witness' gualifications
acceptable?
MR. UTZ: Yes, they are.
Q (By Mr. Morris) Have you participatéd.in the.

formation and the signup of the North Antelope Ridge Unit?

A I have. £ have personally participated starting in

January and since the middle of the Summer I have handled the

thing myself.

Q what type of unit is proposed in this North Antelope

Ridge Area?
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2 A We are proposing an exploratory type standard Federal
1<}
% nnit and it contains State, Federal and fee acreage.,
o .
g Q Now if you will refer, Mr. Clark, to the Shell’s
T e § gs Exhibit Number 1 in this case and turn to Exhibit A which is
s . 5
‘m“ § ;g the plat attached to that Exhibit Number 1, will you point out
as 5 5z
'Ef % gg the pertinent features of that Exhibit A?
- X 23
b g fg A Well, the exhibit marks down which is the Federal,
z o e
,;?3 5 §§ which is the State and which ig the fee land by hashered marks
- s w3
éi g §§ and also gives the number of acres and percentage of =ach type
A3 w .
:: g g§ of land involved and also, of course, is the unit outlins
22 = g3
g g S§ and the sections involved in our proposed unit.
jé? g ég Q Willlyou, just so it will show in the record, give
E; g §§ the number of acres and the percentages for Federal, State and

fee lands?

A Yes, sir. There are 1280 acres of Federal lands,

| comprising 28.57 per cent of the unit; 2520 acres of State land

oo

comprising £06.25 per cent; and 680 acres of fee lands comprisin
15.18, Exhibit A shows the various tract numbers which are
keyed over to ownership as shown in Exhibit B?

0 Of the unit agreement?

B B ety s gnomment oy ey

A That is correct.

Q If you would refer to Exhibit B, would youu statc whe

the working interest owners are in this unit are and the status

of their commitment to the unit at this time?

a o |
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-
A What you would consider the normal, I will explain a

bit in detail in a moment. The normal working interest owners
are: Southern Unit Production Company, A. E. Fogleson,

Gail D. Fogleson, Gulf 0Oil Corporaiion, chell Oil Company.
George A. Conger, Jr., T. C. sanders, Jr., the Superior 0il
Company and Skelly 0il Company. Now I say, what we would
normally consider, you will note Section 12 in the unit area
is a fee section that is very badly split up. Superior has
all but 500 and all of that 56 acres at lease at this time.
There are actively trying to bring in the rest of it now.
Should they be unable to lease this in the final analyses we

shall invite those people to participate if they want. I don't

W

anticipate any of them will. They own two or three acres apliecy

and they will be asked.

4] In other words, if the owners of lease interests are
not signed up by Superior, they will be asked to join both as
to their what you consider their working interests and also
their royalty?

A Yes, they will be sent copies of both the operating
agreement, the unit agreement and asked to ratify and jQin the
rest of us in the drilling of the well.

Q Now what is the status of the other working interests
at the present time?

A All have either ratified —- All have ratified and one

RSB

e
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party sent a telegram stating that they would ratify with the

L]
o
& exception of 320 acres belonging to A. E. Fogleson, Gail D.
z
0
v
5 Fogleson and Southern Union Production and we are unable to
v
> [o] .
s % §8 persuade them to join the unit.
oo o f;
) § %; Q Now, that would be Tract Number 1 --~
Q2 E ‘:',‘z
<D - 2\"-
= E 32 A Tract Number 1.
as % 23
©“r B f% Q -- which would be the northeast guarter and the
o0 3 ;f
5= 2 %z | southwest quarter of Section 152
L e . o~
fo— «@ \;5
=. : ou A That is correct.
FID i; ag
- g 8- Q And they have indicated they would not join?
22 = E3
a § g% A I have letters stating they will not join.
= § =3
é? Z gg Q Just approximately what percentage of the working
= i i
= 7 ig interests is presently committed?
a § g
= 5 =F A Ninety-one and a half per cent appraximately and

there will be more come in from these other people as they are
leased. They anticipate they will be down essentially to only
the geven per cent plus that is owned by Southern Union and
that will be the only outstanding in the final count.

Q Are there owners of errriding royalty interests
within the unit area?

A They are and they are being asked to join. 1In fact,
I have ratification from one party and I know for a fact that

all but one have been asked and I presume he has, I just don't

know but we had three, Gulf had o6ne: and Superior had one and
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—

e

e

we have contacted ours and have one ratification back a copy T

of their request for joinder so 1 know what they've done and

vi
r4
o
z
EH
8
v
g i not sure as to the status of the one mineral owner under
)
> [o]
s X %o the Superior tract which would be pract 5 but they will be
o £9
. %3z asked.
[ 5 5 5z
[ ) - gy . . . ,
"o B 38 Q The working interests owners are handling and seeking
o5 % %3
. 239 . a1 . .
e £ fé the joinder of the overriding royalty interests that exist
i <
Do w 3
== 2 ag within their respective tracts?
g gl
=z 2w A Yes, sir, that is correct..
a> 8 . g
L — . . . .
g g Q Now, with respect to the royalty interest, you said
o S -
a £ 83
‘a> o o ¥ earlier that you had Federal, State and fee 1ands involved.
= 3 =3 '
‘ [ R . . . .
; = Z 25 what is the status of yovur negotiations with the Federal
| = ¢ if
g = § iz government?
i — v
i ad o e -
f - 5 == A The Federal government has issued us their letter

officially designating this as a logical area and agreed O
join.

0 of the U.5.G.5.?

A By the U.S.G.5. and a letter from the B.L.M. in
Washington.

Q Wwhat is the status of your negotiatiohs with the
State of New Mexico?

A The Land Office has given us preliminary approval.

They have in their possession 2 copy of our agreement and they

are looking it over now as to form and context. Mrs Ray asked

-

.
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me to drop by, as a matter of fact, this afternoon before I

leave for any comments she might have as to the form.

Q Then do I understand that each working interest

2
o
i
>
X
8
§ Q Now to some extent, you have already covered the
v
> o) i
<5 % Hg situation with respect to the fee tracts, .leaseholds, in
o . X
oS 5
z 2 .
.3 {g Section 12. Are there other fee lands in the area?
as % 5z
[ = ¢
= F 3@ A There is one other 40w=acre tract in Section 23
| S— » QW
= 5 3%
I - f§ which belongs to Merchant Livestock Company which Shell owns
2.0 3 g
Rl S ¥ leasehold state.
e oz % 0 You are referring to Tract 17?2
o2 ¢ 3
g g A Tract 17, yes, sir. We will actively pursue their
— 5 ~u
22 £ 23
o 8 qg joinder and Superior is at the present time. They are in the
== o o '
1 . » 3 . s
: > ¢z gé process of sending out requests for joinder of all the royalty
f’ = 2 23
; = ER interests in Section 12.
; b — | S -9

owner, overriding royalty interest owner and royalty interest
E owner will be given the opportunity to join in this unit? Is
, _
E that your intention?

A They will not only be given the opportunity, we will
actively pursue their joinder because it is beneficial to our
interests to the unit.

MR. UTZ: As I understand it, none of the royalty

interest in Section 12 is actually signed yet?

THE WITNESS: Not to my knowledge. Each company is

handling its own. If Superior wants to delay just a little
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e

-
bit longer than the rest of us in getting final management

approval and I got a telegram from them yesterday at the LaFond%

stating that they had agreed to jt and they were signing and

Zﬁ %g returning by mail so I presume that they would have te wait
;;_ %2 until yesterday pefore they could ask others to join since they
8 2% )
'EE % %g didn't have approval themselves but I have furnished Superior
o % 2=
< § f% with forty-five to fifty copies of the unit agreement and they
Lo ¢ §) .
f;f ; gé will mail a copy to each royalty ownex..
éi_ % é% unr., UTZ: So, You have something less than 91.5 per
[ob B w e X
;; % %; cent royalty signed up?
'gg é ;% PHE WITNESS: Of the rovalty interests, Yyes: sir.
a U3
Eé? f éé MR. UTZ: Substantially less, probably.
= : %% HE WITNESS: At this very moment T would 3y
g go
= & :f _"substantially", yes.

Q (By Mr. Morris) The Federal.and.state iands

together comprise almost 85 per cent of your unit area?

% A Right. '

i Q So, you would have at least g5 per cent of the

E royalty interests? ; | |
é ;f - A . We have 85 per cent plus at this time.

‘ ' o  All right. .

z o _  7; A I think that there is a very good case for their

joinder and I anticipate that at least those who understand it

that they will want to join so I don't anticipate any problems

)

. -
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along those lines.

Q Just to make it completely clear now Mr. clark as to

the situation in sectiion 12, you have not approached these fee

o . .
s §8 owners in gection 12 for their joinder in the unit at this
Pt E
. "]
. ;; time becausée Superior at this cime is actively trying to lease
[ %] %z :
[ W
— 58 these tracts?
& 23
e :§ A That is correct.
o0 ?_. %0
= & 33 Q Then if superior is able to lease the tracts,
4 . o
4 %% . . . . :
= % Qu superioxr's lease will be committed to the unit and they will
G:’_ ] og
v x = PR .
g B° ! attempt to obtain their joinder in the unit py thelr royalty
— Z 5
= ® 83
> & of interests?
t E \s a.i
] [ e R
g;- Z gg A That 1s correct.
i = § i
! = E] % Q 1f they remain unleased in section 12 and superior
& ¥ 8% .
s — T is not able to obtain the lease then Shell 0il will offer these

people insofar as they are known to the best of your ability.

it is your jintention to offer to each of these unleased
jnterests the opportunity to commit that interest to the unit?

A We shall.

Q All right. Turning to the unit agreement jtself,
you stated earlier that was a standard Federal form of unit?

A That's right: A standard Federal form for exploratory

type units.

Q Under the unit agreement who is named as unit

operator?

-
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]

A Shell is named as the unit oparator.
Q Wwhat formations are unitized?

A All formations are to be unitized.

Q what will be the jnitial drilling obligation as

[ ]

as
.2
s ]
[ SO
Las b g
<D
w0
o=
o
| W—
[ suatws
| oo
[
G-,
Smern
[ 5]
o
=
1
———
(-
pu——
=
o
<3
(=)
by ~—

specified in the unit agreement?
A We are obligated to drill a 14,800 foot Siluro-Devonipn
test. Well, I should state it a little differently: We are

obligated to drill a siluro-bDevonian ract not to exceed 14,800

feet unless production is encountered at a lesser depth.

o PHONE 256-1294 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Q Does the unit agre‘ment cqntain the standard provisiohs
with respect to non-“oinder and subseguent joinder?
A It does.

Q MR. MORRIS: At this time, Mr. Examiner, we offer

MMS BLDG. ® P.O, BOX 1092 © PHONE 243.86401 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST

1120 §!

into evidence Shell's Exhibit: Number 1 in this case.

MR. UTZ: Without objection, Sxnibit Number 1 will

i
be offered in the record.
: (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 1
was offered and admitted into :

evidence.)

MR. MORRIS: That's all we have on direct of Mr.

Clark.

MR. UTZ: You have a geological witness to follow?

MR. MORRIS: Yes.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions of the witness? If not

he may be excused.

(Witness was excused.)
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L. W. 8 TOESZ, having been first duly sworn, was examined

and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

nn
.

Q Mr. Stoesz, will you please state your name, where you

RQUE, NEW MEXICO

Vige, |
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reside, by whom you are employed and in what capacity?
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A i am L. W. Stoesz. TI'm employed by Shell 0il Company
as Division Exploration Manager for the Western Division at

Hidland, Tocxas.

Q - Have you previously testified before the Commission |

1092 & PHCNE 243.6691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

or one of its Examiners . and.had your qualifications made 2

matter of record?

A Yes, I 4id and they were.

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST » PHONE 236-1294 ALBUQUE!

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ¢ P.O. BOX

Q Are you familiar with the application of Shell 0Oil

Company in this case?

A Yes.,

Q Where is the North Antelope Ridge Unit Area located
with respect to other developments in this area?

A North Antelope Ridge, as proposed, is irmediately
north of the four=well Pennsylvanian and Siluro-Devonian
Antclope Ridge Hills is about two to three miles east of the

Pennsylvanian and Devonian Bell Lake Field.

Q Wwhat are your prospects in this unit and would you

briefly describe the features of the prospect?
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2 A The progpect is a deeply huried anticline detected by
g seismic mapping. It is a structure with the northward
[+]
g extending Antelope Ridge structure. Seismic mapping indicates
N ~
s % §3 about 400 feet of closure and the structure is separated from
 owotn . EZ :
= > Eb
. 2 {g Antelope Ridge Field to the south by a well-defined syncline
ad 5 5z
. 94
= F 38 and is separated from Bell Lake Field to the west by a deep
AL
“ & .2 | pronouiiced syncline.
% -
=t g, - . :
= 5 gk ‘ The objectives are a Siluro-Devonian. The Secondary
c—. = £% objectives are the Pennsylvanian.
ad < «x ’
o . ¥ §: Q - Do you have a statement prepared in written form,
a2 £ &3
; g; § 6% Mr. Stoesz, describing the prospect?
E vy 5 gé A Yes, I go.
; = z 23
| S 3 gg 0 I hand you what has been marked Applicant’'s Exhibit
f as £ gx
i = % =7 Number 2 and ask you if that is the statement that I just
referred to ?
A Yes, sir.
Q Was that prepared by you?
B A Under my supervision, yes, sir.
Q Mr. Stoesz, in your opinion does the unit area, as
proposed, thoroughly cover the structure that you believe to
f exist in this unit area?
A Yes, it does. The unit outline is determined by the
lowest closing structural contour which encompasses all of the

significant parts of the seven sections included in the unit.
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0] Is there any degree of urgency required, Mr. Stoesz,
2
o
z for the approval of the unit agreement?
g
- A Yes, sir.
S
. e Q Would you state what that is?
= 1 88
8 ;; A We have several operators in the unit. This is an
as § 4%
= 2 gg expensive test and they have budgeted their money for this
s o a-‘
ppid ; 55 year and all have indicated a desire to commence the test
g %
3 o e
if g 35 during 1965.
= 8 §§ MR. MORRIS: We offér Shell 0il Company's Exhibit
o 3 L8
“~ % g§. | Number 2 into evidence.
— 5 5
a> & 3 . . . 1 .
‘= 2 §; MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibit Number 2 will
e & <3 |
_— % 2 entered into the record in this Case.
a . 8¢
— o 2%
= é gg (Whereupon, Applicant's Exbibit 2
gg 3 ac was offered and admitted into
— £ %= evidence.)

MR. MORRIS: May we go off the record for just a

monent?
MR. UTZ: Yes.
{Whereupon, én off the record
discussion was held.)
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. UTZ:
Q Mr. Stoesz, I believe your statement said that you

were going to drill a well in Section 22 in the questioned

unit. Section 22 is in the extreme southeast quarter of this

unit so it must not be a very symmetrical unit, is that true?




ract 15

g , A You're correct. It is asymmetrical elongate toward

§ the northeast. The highest part of the structure is at the

5 indicated drill site and as we indicated in the report, this is

v

> [s]

s g §8 also the area of best seismic data.
| s . x =
. 3 3
.9 ;; 0] And as far as the northeast portion of the unit, I
as  § 5z
[ - 2w s .
Rl gg would gather that it does flare out in that area?
= F i3 .
< : .: A Yes_. Slra
o0 5 8:
= E 35 Q Because of the four section area?
Ry o~
e v w2
= % §g A Yes, sir.

g g Q Now, is it narrow enough to be included within a
as 2 x°& :
B2 £ gd
a> 3 d§ northwest and southwest corners of Section 242
= & =

) . <

= i 48 A Section 14 I believe it is.

= g B Q In other words, the narrow part of the unit is
— & == diagonally northwest, southeast of Scction 14?2

A Yes. The problem here is steep dip. A part of
Section 13, of course, is the east part of Section 13 is low,
but we have had to include it in this part of 13 because we
have all of 14 because a significant part of it is in the
lowest part that we have encountered.

Q And as far as your closiing contour is concerned on
your seismic picture, it is definitely all within the unit?

A Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: That pretty well describes it. Any other

questions of the witness? The witness may be excused.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICC )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, DEAN A. ROBINSON, Notary Public in and for the County -
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of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 0il Congervation Commission was reported by me; and
that the séme is a true and correct record of the said
proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand aund Seal this 31lst day of December,

1965.

SPECIALIZING IN. DEPOSITIONS, WIARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTICNS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ¢ P.O, BOX 1092 » PHONE 243-6651 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST & PHONE 256-1294 © ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

/& & ” /tg/mv%«-

NOTARY PUBLIC

My Commission Expires:

October 16, 1969,

I do hersby wrtify e the foragoing 1»
a ousploie xweerd of JE8 Joa. tabige ik

thy Bt hesging of Guoe 0. Py o
hoavd by b U Sl .. e 193

. TRV
New Moxiao V11 Conserva

« ey Brostner
Conmisaion
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GEOIOGICAL REPORT - NORTH ANTELOFE RIDGE UNIT

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

LOCATION

The proposed North Antelope Ridge Unit is in the northeast
Delaware Basin in southern Lea County, New Mexico, immediately northeast
of Antelope Ridge (Morrow and Siluro-Devonian) field and 20 miles south-
wast of Funica, New Mexico.
STRUCTURE

Seismic data of good to poor quality indicate a northeast-
southwest trending anticline having about 40O feet of closure at about
Mississippian level. This culmination is on a northeast trending
structural axis extending from Antelope Ridge field. The San Simon
Swala (a2 nesv-gurface depression filled with gravels) traverses northwest-
southeast across the center of the unit. Seismic data in this swale are
of poor quality; consequently, we have located the initial test on the crest
of the stfucture in Section 22 where data are good. A well defined syncline
separates the proposed unif; from the Antelope Ridge Unit to the south, and
pronounced synclines bound the west, north and east sides. The unit outline
is determined by the lewest closing contour which covers all or significant
parts of Sections 11, 12, 13, 1k, 15, 22 and 23, Township 23-South, Range
3~East, NMPM. '
OBJECTIVES

Principal objectives are Pennsylvanian~Morrow sandstones and Siluro

Devonian dolomite which are productive at Antelope Ridge and Bell Lake fields

to the southwest. BEEFORE a)\A!\Mf\‘LR Uf/
UNITIZED SUBSTANCES Gl Lii« SRVATION SOMMISSION
A1l formations below the surface. ~"#%¢¢” FXI“ i1 NL) =
CASE t\O 5 %5 ,1/

SUMMARY

Vie plan to drill a 14,800-foot Siluro-Devonian test in the Southwest

1/k Northeast 1/h of Section 22, Township 23~South, Range 3h~East, NMPM,




-2-

which will ‘be designated the Unit test. This test is on the crest of the

indicated uplift. It is our belief that the proposed Unit embraces that area

|

which will logically be productive of gas on the indicated structure

Pur Peu

Division Exploratio éﬁager




GOVERNOR
JAZIK Wi, SAMPBeLL

CHAIRMAN

State of Nefn Mexico
®il Tonservation Tommission

LANO COMMISSIONER
GUYTON 8. HAYS e NS b adial
TN 6. 1 S A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
P. O, BOX 2088
SANTA FEg

pecember 16, 1965

6354 /
Mr. Richard S. Norris Re: Case No 355
» Seth, Montgomery, Federicli & Andrews order No. R-3015 & R-3016
: Attorneys at Law Applicants
: Post Office Box 2307 PP :
Santa Fe,. New Mexico SHELL OIL COMPANY
Dear Sir:

: .Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission
! order recently entered in the subject casc.

Very truly. yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

. Carbon copy of order also sent tos

, Hobbs occ _ X
3 Artesia 0CcC_X__
‘ Aztec OCC

Other




] CALLBD BY THEE OIL CONSERVATION

BEFCRE THE OIlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE BTATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MAZTER QOF THE HEARING

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING1:

CASE No. 3354
Orcder No. R-3015

APPLICATION OF SHBLL OIL COMPANY
FOR APPROQUAT. OF THRE NORTH ANTRLOPE

RIDGE UNIT AGHEEMEWT, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO,

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause camg on for hearing at 3 o'clock a.m. on Daceaber
14, 1965, at Santa ¥e, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvie A, Uts.

NOW, on this loth day of Decemberx, 1363, ths Commission, a
quorum being present, having consicdered the testimony, the rescord,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advismed
in the premises,

FIND3:

(1) That due public notice having been yiven as rvequired by
Jaw, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
mattar thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Shell 0il Company, seeks approval
of the Horth Antelope Ridge Unit Agresment covering 4480 acres,
moxs or less, of Btate, Federal and Fee lands described as followsy

LRA COUNTY, NEW MBXICO
TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EASY, NMEPM
Sactinne 11 through 15: All
Sections 22 and 23: All

(3} That approval of the proposed unit agreement should
promote the preventicn of waste and the protection of correlative

rights within the unit area. '
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r’ﬂao‘s Ao

i ArEREI I AT 3354
;o:der No., R-3015
i

IT 1S THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the North Antelope Ridge Unit Agreement is hereby
approved.

{2) That the plan contained in said unit agreement for the
?davalopment and operation of the unit area is hexeby approved in
{prtncipla as a proper conservation wmeasure; provided, however,
iithat notwithstanding any of vne provisions contained in said unit
§aqreement, this approval shall not be considered as waiving ox
irelinquishing, in any manner, any right, duty, ox obligation which
is now, Or may hereafter bs, vested in the Commission to supervise
and control operations for the exploration and developmsnt of any
lands committed to the unit and production ¢0f o0il or gas therefrom.

(3) That the unit operator shall file with the Commission
an executad orxiginal or executed counterxrpart of the unit agreement
within 30 days after the effective date thereof; that in the event
of subsequent jcinder by any party ox expansion ox contraction of
the unit area, the unit operator shall file with the Commission
within 30 days fhereafter counterparts of the unit agreement
reflecting the subscri;ztion of those interxests having juined or
ratified.

(4) That this order shall become effective upon the approval
of said unit agresment by the Commissioner of Public Lands for the
8tate of New Mexico and the Director of the United States Geologi-
cal Survey; that this order shall terminate ipso factg upon the
termination of said unit agreement; and that the lagt unit opera-
tor shall notify the Commission immediately in writing of such
te2rmination.

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause iz retained for tha
entry of such further orders as the Commisszion way deem necegsary.

DONE at Saata Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above deelgnated.

TATE OF NEW MEXICO
L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

M. CAMPBELL, C

1‘ ;‘1 ot R RPTLsfptte

A. L. PORTER, Jr.. Mamber & Secretary




Docket No. 34-65

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING -~ TUESDAY - DECEMBER 14, 1965

9 A,M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 3348:

CASE 3349:

-CASE 3350:

CASE 3351:

CASE 3352:

CASE 3353:

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel
'S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

Application of Joseph I. O'Neill, Jr. for special rules for the
South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico,
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the promulgation of
special pool rules for the South Prairie-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt
County, New Mexico, including a provision for 80-acre prcration
units. Applicant further seeks the extension of said pool to
include portions of Sections 16, 17, 20 and 21, Townsiiip 8 South,

" Range 36 East.

Application of International Oil & Gas Corporation for a dual
completion Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the approval of the dual completion (conventional)

of its Linain Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit I of Section 21,
Township 18 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to
produce 0il from the Bone Springs and Wolfcamp formations (both
undesignated) through parallel strings of tubing.

Application.of International 0il & Gas Corporation for the creation
of a new oil pool and for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new
0il pool for Wolfcamp production in Section 21, Township 18 South,
Range 32 East, Lea County, New Me»ico. and the establishment of
special rules therefor, including a prévicion for 80-acre proration

units.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for special pool
rules for the Dos Hermanos Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the promulgation of
temporary special pool rules for the Dos Hermanos Morrow Gas Pool
in Section 28, Township 20 South, Range 30 East, Eddy County,

New Mexico, including a provision for 640-acre proration units and

fixed well locations.

Application of Bass Brothers Enterprises, Inc. for a unit agreement,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause,

seeks approval of the North Custer Mountain Unit Area comprising
2560 acres, more or less, of State land in Township 23 South,

Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation to amend Order No. R-2807,
McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an amendment to Order No. R-2807, which authorized a waterflood
project in the Hospah Unit Area, to permit the production of oil from
previously designated water injection wells, to approve unorthodox
locations for additional producing wells, and to authorize addi-
tional injection wells, all in Section 36, Township 18 North, Range

9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico.
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December 14, 1965, Examiner Hearing

CASE 3354:

CASE 3355:

CASE 3356:

CASE 3357:

Application of Shell 0il Company for a unit agreement, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of the North Antelope Ridge Unit Area comprising 4,480 acres, more
or less, of Federal, State; and Fee lands in Township 23 South,

Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Shell Oil Company for a unit agreement, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of the North Square Lake Premier Unit Area comprising 1,080 acres,
more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in Township 16 South,

Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Shell 0il Company for a waterflood project, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abpve-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a waterflood project in its North Square
Lake Premier Unit Area by the injection of water into the Premier
Sand of the Grayburg formation through thirteen wells located in
Sections 5, 6, and 8, Township 16 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County,

New Mexico.

Application of Skelly 0il Company. for an 0il well-salt water
disposal dual completion, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its
Hobbs "T" Well No. 11, located in Unit P of Section 33, Township

7 South, Range 33 East, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, to produce
0il from the Upper San Andres formation, Chaveroo San Andres Pool,
and to dispose of produced salt water in the Lower San Andres
formaticn in the interval from approximately 4700 feet to 4780

feet, vtilizing parallel strings of tubing.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION FOR APPROVAL OF THE
NORTH ANTELOPE RIDGE UNIT AGREEMENT
LEA COUNTY, NEW HEXICO

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Bante Fe, Rew Mexico
Shell 0i1 Company, with offices at Midland, Texas, flles herewith one

copy of a proposed Unit Agreement for the development and operation of the Nerth
Antelope Ridge Unit Area, Lea County, New Mexico, and mekes spplication for

approval of said Unit Agreement as provided by law, and in support thereof

states:
That the proposed Unit Area covered by this agreement embraces

4,480,00 acres of land, more or less, more particularly described as follows:

NEW MEXICO PRINCIPAL MERIDIAN

Township 23 South, R_i_-ng 34 East
Bection 11: All |

Section 12: Al
Section 13: A1l
Section 14: All
Section 15: All
faction 22: All
Section 23: All

1.

Containing L,480 acres, more or less.

2. That the lands embraced within the proposed unit area contain
1,280 acres of Federal lands, being 28.57% of the area; 2,520 acres of State
of New Mexico lands, being 56.25% of the area, and 680 acres of fee or patented
lends, being 15.18% of the area.

3. That application 18 being made for the designation of said unit area
ar.. for the approval of the form of Unit Agreement by the Commissioner of Public
iands of the State of New Mexico.

L, 1That ap;licant is informed snd believes, and upon such information

and belief states, that the propoeed unit area contains all, or substantially all,

of the geological feature involved, and that in the event of the discovery of oil
or gas theraon, that said I'nit Agreement will permit the 'producing areas to be

developed and operated in the interest of comservation and the prevention of waste

of the unitized substances.




5. That Shell 01l Company is designated as the Unit Operator in ths
Unit Agreement, and as such 18 given anthority vnder the terms of the agreement to
carry on all operations necesssry for the development and operation of the unit
area for oil and gas, subject to &ll aspplicable lsws and regulations. That the
Unjt Agreement provides for the drilling of an initial test well to a depth
sufficient to fpeq’p the Siluro-Devonian formation, but that aspplicant is not
obligated to drill said well, 1n any event, to a depth in excess of 14,800 feet.

6. That applicant delieves that in the event oil or gas in paying
quantities 1s disc&vered on the lands within the unit area, that the field or
area can be developed more economically and efficiently under the terms of the
Unit Agreement, to the end that the maximum recovery will be obtained of unitized
substapces, and that the Unit Agreement 1s in the interest of conservation and
prevention of waste as contemplated by the New Mexico 01l Conservation Commilssion
Statutes and Regulations,

7. That upon en order being entered by the New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission approving said Unit Agreement, end after approval thereof by the
Commissioner of Public Lande of the State of New Mexico, and after approval by the
United States Department of the Interior, an approved copy will be filesd with the
New Mexico 0i1 Conservetion Commission,

WHEREFCRE, the undersigned applicant respectfully requests that a
hearing be held before an examiner on the matter of the approvel of the Unit
Agreement, and that upon said hearing, said Unit Agreement bYe approved by the New
Mexico 01l Conservation Commission as being in the interests of conservaticn and
the prevention of waste.

Dated this 17th day of November, 1965.

Respectfully submitted,

SHELL OIL COMPANY

-

By T AL 4
. Clarke, Western Division lard
Manager, Midlond, Texas




EXHIBIT "B"
SCHEDULE SHOWING OWNERSHIP OF ALL LANDS WITHIN
THE NORTH ANTELOPE RIDGE UNIT AREA
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Lease Serial Basic

Tract Number No. & Expi- Royalty & lessee of Record Overriding Royalty

Working Interest
No. Description of Acres ration Date  Percentage and Percentage

and Percentage ant Percentage

FEDERAL LANDS

1 T-23-S, R-34-E 320  IMM-0120919  U.S.A. E. E. Fogelson 25% Bryan Bell 5% E. E. Fogelson 25%
Sec. 15: % SWi L/y/71 12.5% Gayle D. Fogelson 25% (Until $750 Gayle D.  Fogelson 25%
Southern Union per acre has Southern Union Froduction
Production Company 50% been paid) Company 50%
L. A. Ross 2.5%
2 7-23-S, R-34-E 320 MM-0181157 U.S.A. Gulf 0il Corporation 100% Laurese L. Horton Gulf 0il Corporation 100%
Sec. 15: Mg, SER 8/1/71 12.5% and Claude E.
Horton, Jr. 5%
3 T-23-S, R-34-E 160 M-0195926 U.S.A. Shell 0il Company 100% H. A. Witz and Sylvia Shell 0il Company 100%
Sec. 14: SWg 10/1/71 12.5% Witz; C. I. Wolfe
and Cliocla M. Wolfe
5%
L T-23-S, R-34-E 16C M-0500061 U.S.A. Shell 0il Company 75% Cecil Arnderson and Shell 0il Company 5%
Sec. 1k; MWL i2/1/74 12.5% George H. Hunker, Jr. 12.5% Mildred Anderson 5% George E. Hunker, Jr. 12.5%
T. T. Sanders, Jr. 12.5% (only under 75% lease T. T. Sarders, Jr. 12.5%
of Shell 0il Company)
5 T-23-S, R-34-E 320 NM-0552659 U.S.A. The Superior 0il Company Sem G. Horme, Jr.5% The Superior 0il Company
Sec. 22: S% 5/1/74 12.5% 100% (Until $2,000 per 100%

acre has been paid)

2_Tracts, Federal Iands, 1280 Acres, 28.57% of the Unit Area




lease Serial Jasic Overriding
Tract Number  No. and Expi- Royalty & lessee of Record Royalty ard Working Interest
NO .- Description of Acres ration Date Percentage and Percentage Pexcentage and. Percentage
=STATE OF NEW MEXICO LANDS

6 T-23-S, R-34-F 160 0G-1529 State Skelly 0il Company 100% Yone Skelly 0il Company 100%
Sec. 22: NEj 11-19-67 12.5%

7 T-23-S, R-34-E 320 K-2458 State Shell 0il Compeny - 100% Yone Shell Cil Zompany 100%
Sec. 13: & 5-16-72 12.5%

8 T-23-S, R-34-E 160 K-2545 State Shell 0il Compeny 100% None Shell 0il Company 100%
Sec. 14: SkEx 6-19-72 12.5% ‘

9 T-23-S, R-34-E 320 K-2876 State Shell 0il Company 100% None Shell 0il Company 100%
Sec. 11: mm% 11-20-72 12.5%
Sec. 1k: NEj

10 T-23-S, R-34-E 80 K-3580 State Shell 0il Company 100% None Shell 0il Company 100%
Sec. 11: S% Wi 9-17-73 12.5%

11 T-23-S, R-34-E 160 K-3595 State The Superior 0il 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
Sec. 22: NWx 9-17-73 12.5% Company

12 T-23-S, R-34-E 600 K-3596 State Srell 0il Company 100% None Shell Oil Company 100%
Sec. 237 M, sy, 9-17-73 12.5% _

%] WM mmﬂwh

13 . 7-23-S, R-34-E 160 K-3665 State Shell 0il Company 100% None Shell 0il. Company 100%
Sec. 11: 8wy 10-15-73 12.5% :

1k T-23-S, R-3L-E 320 K-3666 State Shell 0il Company 100% None Shell 0il Ccmpan:r 100%
Sec. 13t S5 10-15-73 12.5%

15 T-23~S, R-34-E 160 K-3796 State Shell 0il Company 100% None Skelly Oil Compary 100%
Sec. 11: NEf 12-17-73 12.5%

16 ' T-23-8, R-34-E 80 K-3797 State Shell 0il Company 100% None Shell 0il Company 100%
Sec. 11: N5 NWi 12-17-73 12.5%

11 Tracts State Lands, 2520 Acres, 56.25% of the Unit Arvea

e e

BT e Gkt




No. lLease.Serial Overriding
Tract of No. & Expira- Basic Royalty lessee of Record Royalty and Working Interest
No. Description Acres tion Date and Percentage and Percentage Percentage and. Percentage
PATENTED (FEE) LANDS
17 [-23-5, R-34-E Lo  Lease 1 The Merchant Livestock Shell Oil Company 100% None Shell Oil Company 100%
Sec. 23: NEE SEE 3-14-69 Company 18.75%
18 [-23-S, R-3L-E 40 lease i Weldon E. Page 2.3437k% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
Sec. 12: NEL NE: 8-19-70 Edna O. Mobley 2.34374%
Opal A. Page 2.3437L4
Roy M. Page 2.343744
Iease 2 Dorothy Heard 1.17188% The Superior 0il Company 1004 None The Superior 0il Company 100%
8-26-70 B
Iease 3 Lois Haskell
1-26-T1 Straight -07324% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
Lease b4 W. J. Moran, et ux 2.27050% The Superior Cil Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 100%
8-31-70
Lease 5 M. W. Coll, et ux 2.3L375% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
1-24-66 .
Hmmmw 6 A. R. Hebenstreit 3.51562% The Superior 0il Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 100%
L-26-66
Hw.qmgoﬂ
19 T-23-8, R-3L-E 4O Iease 1 Nordon Corporat:.on, The Superior Cil Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 100%
Sec. 12: NWg NEL 9-14-70 “d. 1.562500% ;
Lease 2 Dorothy Heard 1.171876% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 100%
8-26-70
lease 3 Lois Haskell The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior 0Oil Company 100%
1-26-71 Straight .0732L43% :
lease 4 Kate A. Herwig 1.953126% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Saperior Oil Company 120%
9-27-70 Luella Collett 1.171876%




No. lease Serial A Overriding
Tract of Neo. & Expira- Basic Royalty Lessee of Record Royalty and Working Interest
No. Description Acres  tion Date and Percentage and Percentage Percentage and Percentage
lease 5 W. J. Moran, et wc 2.270503% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior Oil Cempany 100%
8-31-65
lease 6 M. W. Coll, et ux  2.343750% The Superior 0il Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 100%
1-24-66
Lease 7 Hugh Corrigan, ~ The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
2-14-71 et ux k4. 6875009
Hbm.mmmm A. R. Bebenstreit 3.515626% The Superior 0il Company 100%4 None The Superior 0il Company 100%
4-26-66
18.750000%
20 T-23-S, R-34-E 20 Not Leased J. L. Reed Estate 100% Not leased - 100%
Sex. 12: S5 NEE
NW g
21 T-23-S, R-34-E 20 lesse 1 Lillie Mae Barron 10.546875% The Superior 0il Company 100%  None The Supeérior 0il Company
Sex. 12: zmmww» 10-18-70 65.89285%
N
lease 2 Betty Joyce Holler  .904018% The Superior 0il Company 100% None The Supericr 0i: Company
10-18-70 65.89285%
lease 3 Rosa Loyce Graham .904017% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company
10-18-70 . . , 65.89285%
Hm.wmm&ww
Not leased Anna NMae Yoder 27/560
Not Leased Alma Lee Barron 27/560
Not Leased - Dorothy Bell Stone 27/560
Not leased Bonnie Delcres Barroa 27/560
Not Leased Minnie Josephine Barron  27/560 .
Not Leased W. A. Gould Not Leased 34.10715%

|

56/560
191/560




No. Lease Serial Overriding
Tract of No. & Expira- Basic Rojalty , lessee of Record Royalty and Working Interest
No. Description Acres . tion Date and Percontage and Percentage Percentage and Percentage
22 T7-23-S, R-34-E 40 Lease 1 Bess Yearwood, The Superior 0il Company . 100% None The Superior Oil Compeny 100%
Sec. 12: MW+ W& 9-22-70 Trustee 4.687500%
lease 2 Nordon Corporation, The Superior 0il Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
9-1L4-T70 Ltd. 9.375000%
lease 3 Powhaton Carter, Jr. and The Superior 0il Company 1004 None The Superior Cil Company 100%
11-8-70 Anderson Carter  L4.687500
18.750C00
23 7-23-S, R-34-E 80 lease 1 Nordon Corporation, The Superior Oil Compeny 100% Nonme The Superior 0il Company 100%
Sec. 12: Sz MW 9-14-70 Ltd. | 9.375000%
Lease 2 Viola B. Catchings 9.375000% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 100%
8-20-70
18.750000%
2k T-23-S, R-34-E 4O lease 1 Weldon E. Page 2.343750% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
Sec. 12: ov% NE: 8-19-T0 Edpa 0. Mobley 2.343750%
Opal A. Page 2.343750%
Roy M. Page 2.343750%
lease 2 Lois Haskell The Superior 0il Company 100%  Noue The Superior 0il Company 100%
1-26-T1 Straight .073250%
lease 3 W. J. Moran, et ux 2.270500% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 100%
8-31-70
lease U M. W. Coll, et ux 2.343750% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 100%
1-24-66 . :

Lease 5 Bugh Corrigan, et ux 4.687500% The Superior 0il Company 100% None The Superior Oil Compeny 100%
2-14-71
18.750000%




No. Iease Serial Overriding
Tract of No. & Expira- Basic Royalty Llessee of Recoxrd Royalty and Working Interest
No. Description Acres tion Date and Farcentage and Percerntage Percentage and Percentcge
25 T-23-S, R-34-E 4O  iease 1 Nordon Corpcration, The Superior 0il Company 100% Nore The Superior Cil Company 100%
Sec. 12: SEf NE& 9-1%-70 Ltd. 1.562500% :
lease 2 Hugh Ward .T81250% The Superior 0il Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
6-29-70 R. Senders Ward .781250%
Alphelia Waxrid
Ratcliff .781250%
Jessie Ward Roverts .781250%
Velme Ward Kerr .781250%
Josie Ward CGibbs ..wmwmmo*
lease 3 Iois Haskell ‘ The Superior Oil Compeny 100%  None The Supericr 0il Compeny 100%
1-26-71 Straight .073245%
Lease L4 Kate A. Herwig 1.953125% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
9-27-T0 Iuella Collett 1.171875%
Lease 5 W. J. Moran, et ux 2.270505% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 100%
8~31-70 .
lease 6 M. W. Coll, et ux 2.343750% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
1-24-66
lease 7 Hugh Corrigen,etux L4.687500% The Superior 0il Compsny 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
2-1k-T1
Pm..ﬂmoooow
26 T-23-S, R-34-E Lo Ilease 1 Nordon Corporation, The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior 0il Comparny  75%
Sec. 12: NEf SE& 9-14-70 Ltd. 1.552500%
Lease 2 Lois Haskell. The Superior 0il Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company  75%
1-26-71 Straight .073245%
lease 3 Kate A. Hervig 1.953125% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior Oil Compeny 75%
9-27-70 Luella Collett 1.171875%




No. Iease Serisl Overriding
¢f No. & Expira- Basic Royalty Lessee of Record Royalty and Working Interest
Description  Acres tion Date and Percentage and Percentage Tercentage and Percentage
lease L W. J. Moran, et wx 2.270505% The Superior 0il Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company  75%
8-31-70
lease 5 M. W. Coll, et wx 2.343750% The Superior Cil Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 75%
1-24-66
Iease 6 Hugh Corrigan, etux 4.687500% The Superior 0il Company 100% None The Superiar 0il Company 75%
2-1h-T1
1%.082500%
Not Leased Lois Horton 25% ‘ Not leased - 25%
T-23-S, R-34-1 40  Iease 1 Nordon Corporasion, The Superior Oil Compeny 100%  None The Superior Oil Company  50%
Sec. 12: NWx SEr 9-1%-70 Ltd. 2.343750% ,
lease 2 Lois Haskell The Superior 0il Compeny 100% None The Superior Oil Company  50%
1-26-T1 Straight .073245%
Lease 3 Kate A. Herwig 1.46L8LLY  The Superior Oil Compeny 100% None The Superior Oil Company 50%
9-27-70 Luella Collett .878906% ,
lease 4 W. J. Moran, et ux 2.270505% The Superior Oil Company 10C% None The Superior Oil Company  50%
€-31-70
Lease 5 M. W. Coll, et ux  2.343750% The Superior Oil Company 100% Nene The Superior Oil Ccmpany  50%
1-24-66
9.375000%
Not leased Ruth Marion 8.333% ¢
Not ILeased Ora Mae Davis -8.335% .
Not Leased Annis B. Hollis 8.333% |
Not leased J. H. Medlin, Jr. 8.333%
Not Leased Albert E. Medlin 8.333%
Not Ieased Beulah Baird 8.2333% Not Ieased -~ 50%




Ne. Iease Serial T Overrid:ng
Tract of No. & Expira- Baoic Royeliwy lessee of Record Royalty and “Working Interest
No. Description  Lcres tion Date 2nt Perceriore and Percentage Percenteze and Percentage
28 7-23-S, R-34-E ; LO  Ieese 1 Rebel 0il Company  1.562500% The Superior Cil Company 100%  None The Superior 0il Company 100%
Sec. 12: NEf Wy 8-19-70 .
Lease 2 Roy G. Berton, Jr. 1.562500% The Superior Oil Company 100%  None The Superior 0il Company 100%
8-12-70
Iease 3 J. Hiram Mcore 1.562500%  The Superior 0il Company 100%  None Tne Superior 0il Company 100%
0-20-70
lease L Mey Ellett 9.375000% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
9-24-70 :
lease 5 Powhaton Carter, Jr. and The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Svperior 0il Comparny 100%
11-8-70 Anderson Carter 4.687500%
29 1-23-8, R-34-E LO  lease 1 May Woolworth 7.031250% The Supericr 0il Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 100%
Sec. 12: Nok swh 10-18-70  Elizebeth Woolworth 7.031250%
lease 2 Myrtis Deen Watkins 1.562500% The Superior 0il Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
10-18-70 Martha Watkins
Harris 1.562500%
Clyde W. Miller 1.562500%
18. 750000
30 7-23-8, R-34-E 40 ILease 1 Rebel Oil Company  3.125000% The Superior Oil Company 1C0% None The Superior 0il Company 1004
Sec. 12: oWt swd 8-19-70
lease 2 Roy G. Barton, Jr. 3.125000% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
8-19-70
lease 3 J. Hiram Moore 3.125000% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
9-20-70
Lease b Powhaton Carter, Jr. and The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 100%
. 11-8-70 Anderson Carter

. 375000% -
18-750000%




No. Iease Serial ‘ Overriding
Tract of No. & Expira- Basic Roya..ty lessee of Record Royalty and Worxing Interest
No. Description Acres tion Date and Percen-.age and Percentage Percentage and Percentage
31 7-23-S, R-34-E 40 lease 1 Mrs. Joyce C. Brown 9.375000% The Superior Oil Company 100% Ncne The Superior 0il Company 100%
Sec. 12: SBEf Wi 2-9-66 (One-Balf Interes: for Life ,
with Remainder to Joyce Ann
Erown)

B. A. Christmas,Jr. 9.375000%
(One-Half Interest for Life
with Remainder to Mary Theresa
Christmas, Bradford Ace Christ-
mas, Candy Christmas, and Helen
Jane Christmas, Share and Share

Alike)
32 "-23-S, R-34-E 40 Lease 1 Nordon Corporaticn, The Superior Cil Compeny 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
Bec. 12: GSax SEE 9-14-70 Ltd. 2.343750% . .

Lease 2 S. H. Xammeyer, The Superior 0il Company 100% None The Superior 0il Company 100%
8-23-70 Trustee 9.375000%
Lease 3 Lois Haskell .073245% The Superior Oil Compepny 100% None The Superior Oil Compeny 100%
1-26-T1 Straight
Lease 4 Kete A. Herwig 1.46L8LL% The Superior Oil Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 100% “
9-27-70 Luella Collett .378906:% 4

Hmwmmm W. J. Moran, et wx 2.270505% The Supericr Oil Company 100% None The Supericr 0il Compan: 100%
8-31-70

lease 6 M. W. Coll, et wi 2.343750% The Superior 0il Company 100% None The

1-24-66
18.750000%

Superior 0il Company 100%

N A ... - N eet— st et




Yo. lease Serial _ : Overriding
Tract of No. & Expira- Basic Royalty lessee of Record Royalty and Working Interest
No. Description Acres tion Date and Percentage and Percentage Percentage and Percentage
33 T-23-S, R-34-E 4D  Lease 1 Rebel 01l Compary 1.562500% The Suverior O:il Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 100%
Sec. 12: SEE SEE 8-19-70

lease 2 Roy G. Bartom, Jr. 1.562500% The Superior 0il. Company 100% None The

Superior 0il Company 100%
8-19-70

lease 3 J. Hiram Moore 1.562500% The Superior 0il. Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 100%
9-20-T0 ‘

lease 4 Nordon Corporation, The Superior Oil. Company 100% None The Superior Oil Company 100%
9-1L4-70 Ltd. 9.375000%

Lease 5 Powhaton Cacter, Jr. and The Superior Qil Company 100% None Tae Superior Oil Company 100%
11-8-70 Anderson Carter

17 Tracts, Fee lands, 680 Acres, 15.18% of the Unit Acea

RECAPITULATION
Federal Lands Committed 960 acres 21.43%
Uncommitted 320 acres 7.1k
Subtotal 1,280 acres 28.5T
State Lands Committed 2,520 acres 56.25%
Fee Lands Committed 623.18 acres 13.91%
Uncommitted 56.82 acres 1.27%
Subtotal 680.00 acres Hm.Hm%
Total Lands 4,480.00 acres 100.00
- " = e i S e - S e e e




e ——————— -

Ao v ——

<N (9 ]
<)

(49

FATY

BLFORE THE OXL, CONSERVATION COMIISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO M/'_ -

APPLICATION FOR APPROVAL OF THE
NORTH ANTELOPE RIDGE UNIT AGRERMENT

LmA COURTY, NEM MEXNIMD

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Santa PFe, New Mexico

Shell 0il Comrmpany, with offices at Midland, Texas, files herewith one
copy of a proposed Unit Agreement for the developmeni and operation of the North
Antelope Ridge Unit Area, lea County, New Mexico, and makes application for
approval of sald Unit Apgreement as provided by law, and in support thereof
states:

1. That the proposed Unit Area covered by this agreement embraces
4,480.00 acres of land, more or less, more particularly described as follows:

NEW MEXICO PRINCIPAL MERIDIAN

Township 23 South, Renge 34 East
Section 11: All
Section 12: All
Section 13: All
Section 1h: A1l
Section 15: All
Section 22: Al
Section 23: All

Containing 4,480 acres, move or less.

2. That the lands embraced within the proposed unit area contain
1,280 acres of Federal lands, being 28.57% of the arca; 2,520 acres of State

R ot Ba——————
of MNew Mexico lands, being 56.25% of the area, and 680 acres of fee or patented

lands, being 15.18% of the area.
3. Thot applicat

Je A Lich

and for the approvel of the form of Unit Agreement by the Commissioner of Public
Lands of fthe State of ev Mexico.

. That applicant is informed and believes, and upo: such informetion
and belier states, that the proposed wnit area convaines &l1l, or substantially all

e the geclogicel fewture involved, aud that in the event of the discovery of oil

or gas therecon, that said Unit fgreerment vill perrit the producing areas to be

developed and operated in the interest of conservation and the prevention of veste

of the vnitized substances.

ion is being made for the designation of said unit ares




1{
H
i
H
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|

5. ihat Shell Oil Company is designated as the Unit Operator in the
Unit Agreement, ond as such is given autiority under the lerms of the cgrecrent to

coryy on 2] operations necessary for the development and operation of the unit

area for oil and gas, subject to &1l applicable lews and reguieailions. Toot the

Unit Agreement provides for the drilling of an initial test well to a depth

sutficient to test the Siluro-Levonian formation, bui thot copplicant is 1o
> o

obligated to ¢rili eaid well, in any event, to a depth in excess of 14,800 feet.
6. Thal applicant believes that in the cvent oil or gav it pay.ug

oventitvies e discovered on the londes vi bulnn the unit area, that the field or

ares can be developed more economically and efficienitly under the terms of the

Unit Agreement, to the end that the maxingus recovery will be obtained of unitized

substances, and that the Unit Agreement is in the interest of conservaticn and
preventicn of wacibe as contempiated by the o Mexico 01l Conservation Conaission

Statutes and Regulatvions.

nicred L the Tev Yovieo 011 Conservaiion

(RIS ,

. Toal upon e ordel LCing <

Comrission approving seid Unit fgreenent, and after approval thereof by the

Commissioner of Public Lands of the State of New Mexico, and after approval by the

United Stetes Department of the Interici, an epproved copy will te Miled with the

lew Mexiico Cil CUonservelicn Corpdssion.
VHFREFORE, the undersigned applicant respectfully requests that a
hearing be held before an exaniner on the watter of the approval of the Unit
said Unit fgicerent be approved vy the Kev

fgreepent, and that upon said heaving, sal

in the interests ol con hion sui

Pexico Gil Conservation Cownission as beins ian th

the prevention of waste.
Dated this 17th day of Novermber, 1865.
Respectfully subnitted,

SIELL CiL CCMPANY

WA

R. A. Clarke, Western Division land
Manaper, Ilidland, Texas

»)




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION FOR APPROVAL OF THE o
NORTE ANTELOPE RIDGE UNIT AGREEMENT ~ e 335
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXIOO e

Rew Mexico 01l Conservetion Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

8hell 0il Company, with offices at Midland, Texas, files herewith one
copy of a proposed Unit Agrecmsnt for the development and operation of the North

Antelope Ridge Unit Area, Lea County, New Mexico, and makes application for

approval of said Unit Agreement as provided by law, and in support thereof

states:
1. That the proposed Unit Ares covered by thia agreement embraces

4,480.00 acres of land, more or less, more particularly described as follows:
HEW MEXICO PRINCIPAL MERIDIAN

f Township 23 Bouth East
: Section 11: A1
_! Section 12t All
Section 13: All
Section 14: All
Section 15: All
Bection 22; All
Section 23¢ All

i

H

|

!

!

‘f Containing 4,480 acres, more or less.

| 2. 'het the lands embraced within the proposed unit area contain
1,280 acres of Federal lands, being 28.57% of the area; 2,520 acres of State

of New Mexico lands, being 56.25% of the area, and 680 acres of fee or patented

e ——— i

lande, being 15.18% of the avea.
3. That appiication is being made for the designation of said unit arsa

and for the approval of the form of Unit Agreement by the Commissioner of Public

Ilaxds of the State of New ll:xico.
k, That applicant is informed and believes, and upon such information

and belief states, that the proposed unit area contains all, or substantially all,

of the geological feature involved, and that in the event of the diecovery of oil
or gas thereon, that said Unit Agreement will permit the producing areas to be
developed and operated in the interest of conservation and the prevention of waste

" of tho unitizad substances.




T ————

5. That Shell 011 Company is dusignated as the Unit Operator in the
Unit Agreement, and as such is given authority under the terms of the agreement to
carry on all operations necessary for the development and operation of the unit
areas for oil and gas, subject to all applicable lawvs and regulations. That the
Unit Agreement provides for the drilling of an initial test well to a depth
sufficient to test the 8iluro-Devonian formatiom, but that applicant is not
obligated to drill said well, in any event, to a depth in excess of 14,800 feet.

6. That applicent kzlieves that in the event 0il or gas in paying
quantities 18 discovered on the lands within the unit area, tlat the field or
arca can be developed more economically and efficiently under the terms of the
Unit Agreement, to the end that the meximum recovery will be obtained of unitized
substances, and that the Unit Agreement is in the interest of conssrvation and
prevention of waste as contemplated by the New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
Statutes and Regulations.

7. That upon ar order being entered by the New Mexico 011 Conservation
Commission eapproving said Unit Agrecmsnt, and after approval thereof by the
Commissicner of Public Lands of the State of New Mexico, and after approval by the
United States Dapartment of the Interior, an approved copy will be filed with the
New Mexico 011 Conservetion Commission.

WHEREFORE, the undersigned applicant respectfully requests tuat o
hearing be held before an examiner on the matter of the approval of the Unit
Agreemant, and that upon said hearing, said Unitv Agreement be approved by the New
Mexico Oil Conservation Commission 28 being in the interests of conservation and
the prevention of vaste.

Dated this 1Tth day of November, 1965.

Respectfully submitted,
SHELL, OIL COMPANY

-

s 4
By IZZZ;_%%/ » -
R. A. Clarke, Western Division Land

Mangger, Midland, Texas

_'i




SHELL OIL COMPANY SO

WESTERN DIVISION .
P. 0. BOX 1309 i
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79704

November 17, 1965

Subject: Iea County, New Mexico
North Antelope Ridge Unit Area

[ . z T2 - -
¢ oA .¢:§ f-\) ..3 7

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Senta Fe, New Mexico

Attention Mr. Pete Porter
Geﬂflemen:

Pursuent to our telephone conversation of this morning, we are
furnishing herewith the originel and two copies of our Application for
Approval of the North Antelope Ridge Unit Agreement, together with one
copy of sald agreement.

We should appreciate your placing this request on the docket
for the examiner hearing to be held on December 14, 1965.

Yours very truly,

,/f?§7;é?? z3§%§224ﬂai:;mw,_

R. A. Clarke
Western Division Land Manager

Enclosures

Date = 7




UNIT AGREEMENT
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION OF THE
NORTH ANTELOPE RIDGE UNIT AREA

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO - _
NO._______ B . \//"'t,f/‘/)“;»j_ —>) < y

THIS AGREEMENT, entered into as of the 2nd day of Mcvemter, 1965, by
and between the parties subscribing, ratifying, or consenting hereto, and herein
referred to as the "parties hereto",

WITNESSETH:

WHEREAS, the parties hereto are the owners of working, royalty or other
oil and gas interests in the unit area subject to this agreement; and,

WHEREAS, the Mineral Leasing Act of February 25, 1920, 41 Stat. 437, as
amended, 30 U, S. C. Secs. 181 et seq., authorized Federal lessees and their rep-
resentatives to unite with each other, or jointly or separately with others, in
collectively adopting and operating a cooperative or unit plan of development or
operation of any oil or gas pool, field, or like area, or any part thereof for the
purpcse of more properly congserving the natural resources thereof whenever deter-
mined and certified by the Secretary of the Interior to be necessary or advisable
in the public interest; and,

WHEREAS, the Commissiouer of Public Lands of the State of New Mexico is
authorized by an Act of the Legislature (Sec. 7-11-39 N.M, Statutes 1953 Annotated)
to conéent to or apérove this agreement on behalf of the Stazte of New Mexico, inso-
far as 1+ covers and includes lands and mineral interests of the State of New
Mexico; and,

WHEREAS, the 011l Cbnservation Commission of the State of New Mexico is
authorized by an Act of the Legislature (Article 3, Chapter 65, Volume 9, Part 2,
195} Statutes)‘io approve this agreement and the conservation proQisions hereof;
and, |

WHEREAS, the parties hereto hold sufficient interests in the North
Antelope Ridge Unit Area ;overing the land hereinafter described to give reasonably
effective control of operations therein; and,

WHEREAS, it is the purpose of the parties hereto to conserve natural
resources, prevent waste, and secure other benefits obtainable through development

‘and operation of the ares subject to this agreement under the terms, conditions and

limitations herein set forth;

———L . 0 2
o’ .m._;.x.m.-wwm-.;;.u..:u.w L
S a b aantiy e T,

BEFORE EXAMINER Utz
Cll CONSERVATION Commission
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NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and the promises

herein contained, the parties hereto commit to this agreement their respective
interests in the below-defined unit area, and agree severally among themselves
as follows: |

1. ENABLING ACT AND REGULATIONS. The Mineral Leasing Act of
February 25, 1920, as amended, supra, and all valid pertinent regulations,
including operating and unit plan regulations, heretofore issued thereunder or
valid, pertinent; and reasonable regulations hereafter issued thereunder are
accepted and made a part of this agreement as to Federal lands, provided such
regulations are not incongistent with the terms of this agreement; and as to
State of New Mexico and privately owned lands, the oil and gas operating regula-
tions in effect as of the effective date hereof governing drilling and producing
operations, not 1nconéistent with the terms hereof or the laws of.the State of
New Mexico are hereby accepted and made'a part of this agreement,

2. UNIT AREA., The area specified on the map attached hereto marked
Exhibit "A" 1is herebyxdesignated and recognized as constituting the unit area,
containing 4,480 acres, more or less.

Exhibit "A" shows, in addition to the boundary of the unit area, the
boundaries and identity of tracts and leases in said area to the extent known
to the Unit Operator. Exhibit "B" attached hereto i3 a schedule sﬁowing to the
extent known to the Unit Operator the acreage, percentage, and kind of cwnership
of oil and gas interests in all land in the unit area. However, nothing herein
or in said schedule or map shall be construed as a representation by any party
hereto as to the ownership of any interest other than such interest or interests
as are shown in said map or schedule as owned‘by such party, Exhibits "A" and
"B" shall be revised by the Unit Operator whenever changes in the unit area
render such revision necessary, or when requested b& the 0il and Gas Supervisor,
hereinafter referred to as "Supervisor", or when requested by the Commissioner
of Public Lands 6f the State of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as '"State
Land Commissfoner'", and not less than sever copies of the revised axhibits shall
be filed with the Supervisor, and two (2) copies thereof shall be.filed with the
State Land Commissioner and one (1) copy with the New M@xicn 011 Conservation

Commission, hereinafter referred to as "State Commission.

2.
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The above-described unit area shall when practicable be expanded to
include therein any additional tract or tracts regarded as reasonably necessary
or adviasgble for the purposes of this agreement, or shall be contracted to
exclude lands not within any participating area whenever such expansion or
contraction is necessary or advisable to conform with the purposes of this
agreement. Such expansion or cgntraction shall be effected in the following
manner :

(a) Unit Operator, on its own motion, or on demand of the Director
of the Geological Survey, hereinafter referred to as "Director,"” or on demand
of the State Land Commissioner, after preliminary concurrence by the Director,
shall prepare a notice of proposed uxpansion or contraction describing the
contemplated changes in the boundaries of the unit area, the reasons therefor,
and the proposed effective date thereof, preferably the first day of a month
subsequent to the date of notice,

) Said notice shall be delivered to the Supervisor, the State
Land Commissioner and the State Commission and copies thereof mailed to the
last known address of each working interest owner, lessee, and lessor whose
interests are affected, advising that 30 days wiil be allowed for submission
to the Unit Operator of any objections.

(c) Upon expiration of the 30-lay period provided in the preceding
item (b) hereof, Unit Operator shall file with the Supervisor, the State Land
Commisgsioner and the State Commission evidence of mailing of the notice of
expansion or caitraction and a copy of any objections thereto which have been
filed with the Unit Operator, together with an application in sufficient number,
for approval of such expansion or contraction and with appropriate joinders.

(d) After due consideration of all pertinent information, the expan-
3ion or contraction shall, upon approval by the Director, the State Land
Commissioner and the State Commission, become effective as of the date prescribed
in the notice thereof.

(e} All legal subdiviéions of unitized lands (i.e., 40 acres by
Government survey or its nearest lot or tract equivalent in instances of irregular
surveys, however, unusually large lots or tracts shall be considered in multiples
of 40 acres, or the nearest aliquot equivalent thereof, for the purpose of elimi-
nation under this subsection), no parts of which are entitled to be in a partici-

pating area within five years after the first day of the month following the




effective date of the first initial participating area establjshed under this

uait agreement , shail be elliilnated automatically from this agreement, effective
as of the first day thereafter, and such lands shall no longer ba a part of the
unit area and shall no longer be subject to this agreément, unless at the expir-

ation of said five-year period diligent drflling operations are in progress on

unitized lands not entiitied o participation in which event all such lands shalil

remain subject hereto for so long as such drilling operations are continued
diligently, with not more than 90 days time elapsing between the completion of
one such well and the commencement of the next such well, except that the time
allowed between such wells shall not expire earlier than 30 days after the expir-
ation of any period of time during which drilling operations are prevented by a
matter bejond the reasonable control of unit operator as set forth in the section
Delay;" provided that all legal subdivisions of

hereof entitled '"Unavoidable

lands not in a participating area and not entitled to become participating under

the applicabie provisicns of thie agreament within ten years after said first
day of the month following the effective date of said first initial participating

area shall be eliminated as above specified. Determination of creditable

"Unavoidable Delay” time shall be made by Unit Operator and subject to approval

of the Director and the State Land Commissioner. The Unit Operator shall, within

90 days after the effective date of any elimination hereunder, describe the area
so eliminated to the satisfaction of the Director and the Commissioner and promptly
notify all parties in interest,

If conditions warrant extension of the ten-year period specified in this
sub-section 2 (e), a single extension of not to exceed two years may be accom-
plished by consent of the owners of 90 per cent ¢. the current unicized working
interests and 60 per cent of the current unitized basic royalty interests (exclu-
sive of the basic royalty interests of the United States), on a total nonpartici-
pating acreage basis, respectively, with approval of the Director, and the State
Land Commissioher provided such extension application {s submitted to the Director
and to the State Land Commigsioner not later than 60 days prior to the expiration
of sald ten-year period.

Any expansion of the unit area pursuant to this section which embraces
lands theretofore eliminated pursuant to this sub-section 2 (e) shall not be con-

sidered automatic commitment or recommitment of such lands.




2, UNITIZED LAND AND UNITIZED SUBRSTANCES, Al)l land committed ¢o
this agreement shall constitute land referred to heréin as "unitized iand"

or "land subject to this agreement," All oil and gas in any and all forma-

tions of the unitized land sre unitized under the terms of this agreement

and herein are called "unitized substances.”

4, UNIT OPERATOR. Shell 0il Company with offices at Midland, Texas,
is hereby designated as Unit Operator and by signature hereto as Unit Operator
commits to this agreement all interests in unitized substances vested in them
and agrees and consents to accept ilie dutles and obligations of Unit Operator
for discovery, development and production of unitized substances as herein pro-
vided. Whenever reference is made herein to the Unit Operator, such reference
meaﬁs the Unit Operator acting in that capacity and not as an owner of intergst
jin unitized substances, and the term '"working interest owner' when used herein
shall include or refer to Unit Operator as the owner of a working interest when
such an interest is owned by him.

5. RESIGNATION OR REMOVAL OF UNIT OPERATOR. Unit Operator shall have
the right to resign at any time prior to the establishment of a participating
area or areas hereunder, but such resignation shall not become effective so as
to release Unit Operator from the duties and obligations of Unit Operator and
terminate Unit Operator's rights as such for a period of six months after notice
of intention to resign has been served by Unit Operator on all working interest
owners and the Director, the State Land Commissioner aud State Commisaion and
until all wells then drilled hereunder are placed in a satisfactory condition
for suspension or abandonment whichever is required by the Supervisor as to
Federal lands and by the State Commission as to State and privately owned lands
unless a new Unit Operator shall have been selected and approved and shall have
taken over and assumed the duties and obligations of Unit Operator prior to the
expiration of sgaid periéd.

Unit Operator shall have the right to resign in like manner and éub-
Ject to like limitations, as above provided, at any time a participation area
established hereunder 1s in existence, but, in all instances of resignation or

removal, until a successor Unit Operator is selected and approved as hereinafter

provided, the working interest owners shall be jointly responsible for performance




of the duties of Unit Operator, and shall not later than 30 days before such

regignation or removal becomes effective appoint a cvommon agent to represent
them in any action to be taken hereunder.

The resignation of Unit Operator shall not release Unit Operator from
any liability for any default by it hereunder occurring prior to the effective
date of its resignation.

The Unit Operator may, upon default or failure in the performance of
its duties or obligations hereunder, be subject to removal by the same percent-
age vote of the owners of working interests determined in like manner as herein
provided for the selection of a new Unit Operator. Such removal shall be
effective upon notice thereof to the Director and the State Land Commissioner.

The resignation or removal of Unit Operator under this agreement shall
not terminate its right, title, or interest as the owner of a working intereét
or other interest in unitized substances, but upon the resignation or removal of
Unit Operator becoming effective, such Unit Operator shall deliver possession of
all equipment, materials, and appurtenances used in conductiﬁg the unit opera-
tions and owned by the working interest owners to the new duly qualified successor
Unit Operator or to the owners thereof if no such new Unit Operator is elected, to
be used for the purpose of conducting unit operations hereunder. Nothing herein
shall be construed as authorizing removal of any material, equipment and appur-
tenénces needed for the preservation of any wells,

6. SUCCESSOR UNIT OPERATCR. Whenever the Unit Operator shall tender
his or its resignation as Unit Ogerator, or shall be removed as hereinabove pro-
vided, or a change of unit operator is negotiated by working intercst owners, the
owners of the working interests in the participating area or areas according to
their respective acreage interests in such participati;g area or areas, or until
a participating area shall have been established, the owners of the working
inéérests according to their respective acreage intercsts in all unitized land,
shall by majority vote seleLt a successor Unit Operator; provided that, if a
majority bufvless than 75 per cent of the working interests qualified to vote
are owned by one party to this agreement, a concurring vote of one or more addi-

tional working interest owners shall be required to select a new operator. Such

selection shall not become effective until:




a Unit Opecator so selented shall accept in writing the duties

(a)
and responsibilities of Unit Opecator, and

(b) the selection shall have been filed with the Supervisor,

I1f no successor unit operator is selected and qualified as herein pro-

vided, the Divector at his election may declare this unit agreement termi-

nated,
7. ACCOUNTING PROVISIONS AND UNIT OPERATING AGREEMENT. If the Unit
Operator is not the sole owner of working interests, costs and expenses incurred
by Unit Operator in conducting unit operations hereunder shall be paid and appor-
tioned among and borne by the owners of working interests, all in accordance
with the agreement or agreements entered into by and between the Unit Operator
and the owners of working interests, whether one or more, separately or collec~

tively. Any agreement or agreements entered into between the working interest
owners and the Unit ae provided in this section, whether one or more,

are herein referred to as the "Unit Operating Agreement."” Such unit operating

agreement shall also provide the manner in which the working intereét owners
shall be entitled to receive their respective proportionate and allocated share
of the benefits accruing hereto in conformity with their underlying opcrating
agreements, leases, or other independent contracts, and such oéher rights and
obligations as between Unit Operator and the working interest owners as may be
agreed upon by Unit Operator and the working interest owners; however, no such
uﬁit operating agreement éhall be deemed either to modify any of the terms and
conditions of this unit agreement or to relieve the Unit Operator of any right
or obligation established under this unit agreement, and in case of any incon-

sistency or conflict between the unit agreément and the unit operating agreement,

this unit agreement shall prevail., Three (3) true copies of any unit operating

agreement ~xecuted pursuant to this section should be filed with the Supervisor

and one (1) true copy with the State Land Commissioner, prior to approvél of this

unit agreement by the Director.

8. RIGHTS AND OBLIGATIONS OF UNIT OPERATOR. Except as otherwise speci-

fically provided herein, the exclusive right, privilege, and duty of exercising
any and all rights of the parties hereto which are necessary or convenient for

prospecting for, producing, storing, allocating, and distributing the unitized
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substances are hereby delegated to and shall be exercised by the Unit Operator
as herein provided. Acceptable evidence of title to said rights shall be
deposited with said Unit Operator and, together with this agreement shall con-
stitute and define the rights, privileges, and obligations of Unit Operator.

Nothing herein, however, shall be construed to transfer title to any land or

to any lease or operati cement, it being understood that under this agree-
ment the Unit Operator, in its capacity as Unit Operator, shall exercisé the
rights of possession and use vested in the parties hereto only for the purposes
herein specified,

9. DRILLING TO DISCOVERY, Within six months after the effective
date hereof, the Unit Operator shall begin to drill an adequate test well at a
location approved by the Supervisor if on Federal land or by the State Land
Commissioner if on State land, or by the State Commission if on privately owned
land, unless on such effective date a well is being drilled conformably with the

P
1

terms hereof, and theredafier continue suck ling diligently vntil the Silura-

aril
Devonian formation has been tested or until at a lesser depth unitized substances
shall be discovered which can be produced in paying quantities (to-wit: quantities
sufficient to repay the costs of drilling and producing operations, with a reason-
able profit) or tie Unit Operator shall at any time establish to the satisfaction
of the Supervisor if on Federal land, or the State Land Commissioner if on State
land, or of the State Commission if on privately owned 1land, that further driliing
of said well would be unwarranted or impracticable; provided however, that Unit
Operator shall not in any event be required to drill said well to a depth in
excess of 14,300 feet., Until the discovery of a deposit of unitized substances
capable of being produced in paying quantities, the Unit Operator shall continue
drilling diligently cne well at a time, allowing not more than six months between
the completion of one well and the beginning of the next weil, until a well cap-
able of producing unitized substances in paying quantities is completed to the
satisfaction of said Supervisor if it be on Federal land or of the State Land
Commissioner if on State land or the State Commission if on privately owned land
or until it is reasonably proved that the unitized land is incapable of producing
unitized substances in paying quantities in the formations drilled hereunder.

Nothing in this section shall be deemed to limit the right of the Unit Operator




to resign as provided in Section 5 hereof, or as requiriiig Unit Operator
commence or continue any drilling during the period pending such resignation
becoming effective in order to comply with the requirenénts of this section.
The Director and State Land Commissioner may modify the drilling requirements
of this section by granting reascnable extensions of timeé when, in their
opinion, such action is warranted.

Upon fajilure to comply with the drilling provisions of this section,
the Director and Statre Land Commissioner may, after reasonable notice to the
Unit Operator, and each working interest owner, lessee, and lessor at their
last known addresses, declare this unit agreement terminated.

10. PLAN OF FURTHER DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION. Within six months
after completion of a well capable of producing unitized substances in paying
quantities, the Unit Operator shsll submit for the approval of the Supervisor
and thie State Land Commiegsioner an acceptable plan of development and opera-
tion for the unitized land which, when approved by the Supervisci and the State
Land Commissioner, shall constitute the further drilling and operating obliga-
tions of the Unit Operator under this agreement for the period specified therein.
Thereafter, from time to time before the expiration of any existing plan, the
Unit Operator shall submit for the approval of the Supervisor and the State Land
Commissioner a plan for an additional specified period for the development and
operation of the unitized land. Any plan submitted pursuant to this section
shall provide for the exploration of the unitized area and for the diligent
drilling necessary for determination of the area or aress thereof capable of
producing unitized substances in paying quantities in each and every productive
formation and shall be as complete and adequate as the Supervisor and the State
Land Commissioner may determine to be necessary for timely development and proper
conservation of the oil and gas resources of the unitized area and shall:

(a) specify the number and location of any wells to be drilled and
the proposed order and time for such drilling; and,

(b) to the extent practicable specify the operating practices regarded
as necessary and advisable for the proper conservation of natural resources.
Separate plans may be submitted for separate productive zones, subject to the

approval of the Supervisor and the State Land Commissioner. Said plan or plans




shall be modified or supplemented when necessary to meet charged conditions,
or to protect the interests of all parties to thls agreement. Reasonable
diligence shall be exercised in complying with the obligations of the approved
plan of development. The Supervisor and State Land Commissjoner are authorized
to grant a reasonable extension of the six-month period herein prescribed for
submission of an initial plan of development where such action is justified
because of unusual conditions or circumstances. After completion hereunder of
a well capable of producing any unitized substance in paying quantities, no
further wells, except such as may be necessary to afford protection against
operations not under this agreement or such as may be specifically approved by
the Supervisor and the State Land Commissioner shall be drilled except in
accordance with a plan of development approved zs herein provided.

11, PARTICIPATION AFTER DISCOVERY. Upon completion of a well capable
of producing unitized substances in paying quantities. the Unit Operator shall
within the month of such completion, if practipable, or as soon thereafter as
required by the Supervisor or the State Land Commissioner submit for approval
by the Director and the State Land Commissioner a schedule, based on subdivi-
sions of the public land survey or aliquot parts thereof of all unitized 1land
then regarded as reasonably proved to be productive of unitized substances in
paying quantities; all lands in said schedule on appr0valef the Direétor and
the State Land Commissioner to constitute a participating area, effective as
of the date of completion of such well or the effective date of the unit agree-~
ment, whichever is later. The acreages of both Federal and non-Federal lands
shall be based upon appropriate computations from the courses and distances
shown on the last approved puBlic land survey as of the effective date of the
initial participating area. Said schedule also shall set forth the percentage
of unitized substances to be allocated as herein provided to each unitized tract
in the participating area so established, and shall govern the allocation of pro-
duction from and after the date the participating area becomes effective. A
separate participating area shall be established in like manner for each separate

pool or deposit of unitized substances or for any group thereof produced as a

“ single pool or zone, and any two or more participating areas so established may

be combined into on2 with the consent of the owners of all working interests in




the lands within the participating areas sc¢ to be combined, on approval of the
Director and the State Land Conmissioner. The participating area or areas so
established shall be reviged from time to time, subject to like approval,
vhenever such action appears proper as a result of further drilling operations
or otherwise, to include additional land then regarded as reascnable proved to
" be productive in paying quantities, or to exclude land then regarded ag reason-
ably proved not to be productive in paying quantities and the percentage of
allocation shall also be revised accordingly, The effective date of any revision
shall be the first of the month in which is obtained the knowledge or information
on which such revision is predicated, provided, however, that a more appropriate
effective date may be used {f justified by the Unit Operator and approved by the
Director and the State Land Commissioner. No land shall be excluded from a par-
ticipating area on account of depletion of the unitized substances,
It is the intent of this section that a participating area shall
nt the area kncﬁn or reasgsonabhly estimated to be productive in paying
quantities; but, regardless of any revision of the participating area, nothing
hereiﬁ contained shall be construed as requiring any retroactive adjustment for
ptoduction.obtained prior to the effective date of the revision of the partici-
pating area.

In the absence of agreement at any time between the Unit Operator and
the Director and the State Land Commissioner as to thé proper definition or re-
definition of a participating area, or until a participating area has, or areas
have, been established as provided herein, the portion of all payments affected
thereby may be impounded in a manner mutually acceptable to the owners of working
interests, except royalties due the United States and the State of New Mexico,

which shall be determined by the Supervisor for Federal lands and the State Land

Commissioner for State lands and the State Commission as to privately owned lands

and the amount thereof deposited, as directed by the Supervisor and the State Land

Commissioner respectively, to be held as unearned money until a participating area

is finally approved and then applied as earned or returned in accordance with a

approved participating area,
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Whenever it is determined, subject to the approval of the Supervisor,
as to wells drilled on Federal land and of the State Land Commissioner as to
wells drilled on State land and the State Commission as to wells on privately
owned lands, that a well drilled under this agreement is not capable of produc-
tion in paying quantities and inclusion of the land on which it is situated in
a participating area is unwarranted, production from such well shall, for the
purposes of settlement among all parties other than working interest owners, be
allocated to the land on which the well is located so long as such land is not
within a participating area established for the pool or deposit from which such
production ig obtained. Settlement for working interest benefits from such a
well shall be made as provided in the unit operating agreement.

12, ALLOCATION OF PRODUCTION, All unitized substarices produced from
each participating area established under this agreement, except any part thereof

used in conformity with good operating practices within the unitized area for

+drilling, operating, camp and other production or development purposes, tor

repressuring or recycling in accordance with a plan of development approved by
the Supervisor, and the State Land Commissioner, or unavoidably lost, shall be
deemed to be produced equally on an acreage basis from the several tracts of
unitized land of the participatirz area established for such production and, for
the purpose of determiﬁing any benefits aceruing under this agreament, each such
tract of unitized land shall have allocated to it such percentége of said pro-
duction as the number of acres of such tract included in said participating area
bears to the total acres of unitized land in said participating area, except that
allocation of producticn hereunder for purposes other than for settlement of the
royalty, overriding royalty, or payment out of production obligations of the
respective working interest owners, shall be on the basis prescribed in the unit
operating agreement wheiier in ;cnformity with the basis of allocation herein
set forth or otherwisz, It is hereby agreed that production of unitized sub-
stances from a participating area shall be allocated as provided herein regard-
less of whether any wells are drilled on any particular part or tract of said
participating area. If any gas produced from one participating area is used for
repressuring or recycling purposes in another participating area, the first gas

withdrawn from such last-mentioned participating area for sale during the life
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of this agreement shall be considered to be the gas so transferred until an

amount equal to that transferred shall be so produced for sale and such gas
shall be allocated to the participating area from which initially produced as
constituted at the time of such final production.

13, DEVELOPMENT OR OPERATION OF NON-PARTICIPATING LAND OR FORMATIONS,
Any party or parties hereto owning or controlling the working interests in any
unitized land having thereon a regular well locatipn may with the approval of
the Supervisor as to Federal land, the State Land Commissioner as to State land,
and the State Commission as to privately owned land, and subject to the provi-
sions of the Unit Operating Agreement, at such party’s or parties' sole risk,
costs, and expense drill a well at such location on such land to test any forma-

tion for which a participating area has not been established or to test any

formation for which a participating area has been astahlighed if such location

is not within said participating area, unless within 90 days of receipt of notice I
from said party of his intention to drill the well the Unit Operator elects and ‘
commences to drill such a we]lﬁjhv1;ke manner as other wells are drilled by the »
Unit Opsrator under this agreemfﬁé;\
1f any well drilled as aforesaid by a working interest owner results in
production such that the land upon which it is situated may properly be included _
in a participating area, such participating are2 shall be established or enlarged
as provided in this agresment and the well shall thereafter be operated by the _
Unit Operator in accordance with the terms of this agreement and the unit opera- '
ting agreement. : )
I1f any well drilled as aforesaild by a working interest owner obtains
production in quantities insufficient to justify the inclusion in a participating
area of the land upon which such well is situated, such well may be operated and .
produced by the party drilling the same subject to the conservation requirements
of this agreement. The royalties in amount or value of production from any such
well shall be paid as specified in the underlying lease and agreements affected,
14, ROYALTY SETTLEMENT. The Uﬁited States and the State of New Mexico
and all royalty owners who, under existing contract, are entitled to take in kipd
a share of the substances now unitized hereunder producéd from any tract, shall

hereafter be entitled to the right to take in kind their share of the unitized
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substances allocated to such tract, and Uﬁit Operator, or in case of the
operation of a well by a working interest owner as herein in special cases
provided for, such working interest owner, shall make deliveries of such
royalty share taken in conformity with the applicable contracts, laws and
regulations., Settlement for royalty interest not taken in kind shall be

made by working interest owners responsible therefor under existing ccatracts,
laws and reguléfions on or before the last day of each month for unitized
substances produced during the preceding calendar month; provided, however,
that nothing herein contained shall operate to relieve the lessees of any
land from their respective lease obligations for the payment of any royalties
due under their leases,

If gas obtained from lands not subject to this agreement is intro-
duced into any participating area hereunder, for use in repressuring, stimula-
of production, or increasing ultimate recovery, which shall be in conformity
with a plan first approved by the Supefvisor, the State Land Comm ionar
the State Commission, a like amount of gas, after settlement as herein provided
for any gas transferred from any othen particlpating area and with due allowance
for loss or depletion from any cause, mey be withdrawn from the formation into
which the gas was introduced, royalty free as to dry gas, but not as to the pro-
ducts extractedltherefrom; provided that such withdrawal shall be at such time
as may be provided in the plan of operations or as may otherwise be consented to
by the Supervisor, the State Land Commissioner and the State Commission as con-
forming to good petroleum engineering practice; and provided further, that such
right of withdrawal shall terminate ou’thé termination of this unit agreement.

Royalty due the United States shall be computed as provided in the
operating regulations and paid in value or delivered :in kind as to all unitized
substances on the basis of the amounts thereof allocated to unitized Federal
land as provided herein at the rates specified in the respective Federal leases,
or at such lower rate or rates as may be authorized by law or regulations; pro-
vided, that for leases on which the royaity rate depends on the daily average
production per well, said average proéuction ghall be determined in accordance

with the operating regulations as though each participating area were a single

congolidated lease.
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Royalty due on acrount of State of New Mexico and privately owned
1an&s, shall be computed and paid as to all unitized substances on the basis
of the amounts allocated to such lands.

15. RENTAL SETTLEMENT. Rental or minimum royalties due on leases
committed hereto shall be paid by working interest owners responsible therefor
under existing contracts, laws, and regulations, provided that nothing herein
contained shall operate to relieve the lessees of any land ffom their respective

lease obligations for the payment of any rental or minimum royalty in lieu

thereof due under thelr leases. Rental or minimum royalty for lands of the

United States subject to this agreement shall'be paid at the rate gpecified in

the respective leases from the United Stateé unless such vental or minimum
royalty is wéived, suspended, oi reduced by law or by approval of the Secretary
or his duly authorized representative.

Kentalis on Scaie of New Mexico
be paid at the rates specified in the respective leases,

With respect to any lease on non-éederal land containing provisions
which would terminate such lease unless drilling operations were within the time
therein specified commenced upon the land covered thereby or rentals paid for
the privilege of deferring such drilling operations, the rentals required thereby
shéll, notwithstanding any other provision of this agreement, be deemed éo accrue
and become payable during the term thereof as extended by this agreement and
thereafter until the required drilling operations are commenced upon the land
covered thereby or some portion of such land is included within a participating
area.

16, CONSERVATION. Operations hereunder and production of unitized
substances shall be conducted to provide for the most economical and efficient
recovery of said substances without waste, as defined by or pursuant to State or
Federal law or regulation,

17, DRAINAGE, The Unit Operator shall take appropriate and adequate
measures to prevent drainage of unitized substances from unitized land by wells
on land not subject to this agreement, or, with prior consent of the Director

and the State Land Commissioner, pursuant to applicable regulations pay a fair

and reasonable compensatory royalty as determined by the Supervisor for Federal
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iands ur as approved by the State Tand Commissioner for New Mexico State lands.

18. LEASES AND CONTRACTS CONFORMED AND EXTENDED. The terms, con-
ditions and provisions of all leases, subleases and other contracts relating to
exploration, drilling, development or operations for oil or gas on lands committed
to this agreement are hereby expressly modified and amended tobthe extent neces-
sary to make the same conform to the provisions hereof, but otherwise to remain
in full force and effect; and the parties hereto hereby consent that the Secretary
as to Federal leases and the State Land Commissfioner as to State leases shall and
each by his approval hereof, or by the approval hereof by his duly authorized
representative, does hereby establish, alter, change or revoke the drilling,
producing, rental, minimum royalty and royalty requirements of Federal and State
leases committed hereto and the regulations in respect thereto to conform said
requirements to the provigions of this agreement and, without limiting the gener-
ality of the foregoing; all leases, subleases. and contracts are particularly
modified in accordance with the following:

(a) The development and operation of lands subject to this agreement
under the terms hereof shall be deemed full performance of all obligations for
development and operation with respect to each and every part or separately owned
tract subject to this agreement, regardiess of whether there is any development
of any particular part or tract of the unit area, notwithatanding anything to
the contrary in any lease, operating agreement or other contract by and between
the parties hereto, or their respective predecessors in interest, or any of them,

(b) Driliing and producing operations performed hereunder upon any
tract of unitized lands will be accepted and deemed to be performed upon and for
the benéfic of each and every tract of unitized land, and no lease shall be deemed
to expire by reason of failure to drill or produce wells situated on the land
therein embraced.

(c) Suspension of drilling or producing operations on all unitized
lands pursuant to direction or consent of the Secretary and the State Land
Commissioner or their duly authorized réprcsentacive, shall be deemed to consti-

tute such suspension pursuant to such direction or consent as to each and every

tract of unitized land,
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(d) Each lease, sublease o cuatiact relatd

drilling, development or operation for o1l or gas of lands, other than those

of the United States and State of New Mexico, committed to this agreement, which,
by its terms might expire prior to the termination of this agreement, 1s hereby
extended beyond any such term so provided therein so that it shall be continued
in full force and effect for and during the term of this agreement.

(e) Any Federal lease for a fixed term of twenty (20) years or any
renewal thereof or any part of such lease which 18 made subject to this agree-
ment shall continue in force beyond the term provided therein until the termina-
tion hereof. Auny other Federal lease committed hereto shall continue in force

beyond the term so provided therein or by law as to the land committed sc long
as such lease remains subject hereto, provided that production is lLiad in paying
quantities under this unit agreement prior to the expiration date of the term of
such leasa, or in the event actual drilling operations are commenced on unitized
land, in accordance with the provisions of this agreement,.prior to the end of

the primary term of such lease and are being diligently prosecuted at that time,
such lease shall be extended for two years and so long thereafter as oil or gas

is produced in paying quantities in accordance with the provisions of the Mineral
Leasing Act Revision of 1960,

| (f) Each sublease or contract relating to the operation and develop-
ment of unitized substances from lands of the United States committed to this
agreement, which by its terms would expire prior to the time at which tﬁe under -
lying 1éase, as extended by the immediately preceding paragraph, will expire,

is hereby extended beyond any such term so provided therein so that it shall be
contiﬁuéd in full force and effect for and during the term of the underlying

lease as such term is herein extended.

(g) Any lease embracing lands of the State of New Mexi¢o which is made
subject to this agreement, shall continue in force beyond the term provided therein
a8 to the lands committed hereto until the termination hereof.

{h) The segregation of any Federal lease committed to this agreement
1s governed by the following provision in the fourth paragraph of Sec. 17 (j)
of ghe Mineral Leasing Act, as amended by the Act of September 2, 1960, (74 Stat,

781-784): "Any (Federal) lease heretofore or hereafter comnitted to any svch
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(unit) plan embracing lands that are in part within and in part outside of the
area covered by any such plan shall be segregated into separate leases as to
the land committed and the lands not committed as of the effective date of

unitization: Provided, however, that any such lease ag to the nonunitized

portion shall continue in force and effect for the term thereof but for not
less than two years from the date of such segregation and so long thereafter
as oil or gas is produced in paying quantities."

(1) Any ‘case embracing lands of the State of New Mexico having only
a portion of its lands committed hereto, shall be segregated as to the portion
committed and the portion not committed, and the provisions of such leagse shall
apply separately to such segregated portions commencing as of the gffective date

hereof; provided, however, notwithstanding any of the provisions of this agree-

meut to ihe conicary, any lease embracing lands of the State of New Mexico having

-only a portion of its lands committed hereto shall continue in full force and

effect beyond the term provided thefein as to all lands embraced in such lease,
if oil or gas is discovered and is capable of being produced in paying quantities
from some part of the lands embraced in such lease at the expiration of the
secondary term of such lease; or‘if, at the expiration of the secondary term, the
Lessee or the Unit Operator is then engaged in bona fide drilling or reworking
operations on some part of the lands embraced in such'lease, the same, as to ali
lands embraced tﬁerein, shall remain in full force and effect so long as such ,
operations are being diligently prosecuted, and 1if they result in the production
of oil or gas, sald lease shall continue in full force and ;ffect as to all the
lands embraced therein, so long thereafter as oil or gas in paying quantities is
being produced from any protion of said lands.

19, COVENANTS RUN WITH LAND. The coverants herein shall be construed
to be covenants running with the land with respect to the interest bf the parties
hereto and their successors in interest until this agreement terminates, and any
grant, transfer or conveyance of interest in land or leases subject hereto shall
be and hereby is conditioned upon the assumption of all privileges and obligations
hereunder by the grantee, transferee or other successor in interest. No assign-
ment or transfer of any working interest, royalty or other intérest subject here-

to shall be binding upon Unit Operator until the first day of the calendar month

-18-~




P ——

after Unit Operator is furnished with the original, photostatic or certified

copy of the inatrument of transfer.

20. EFFECTIVE DATE AND TERM, This agreement shall become effective
upon approval by the Director and the State Land Commissioner or their duly
authorized representatives as of the date of approval by the Director and shall

terminate five (5) years from said effective date unless:

(a} such date of expiration is extended by the Director and the State
Land Commissioner, or

(b) it is reasonably detzrmined prior to the expiration of the fixed
term or any extension thereof that the unitized land is incapable of production
of unitized substances in paying quantities in the formations tested hereunder
and after notice of intention to terminate the agreement on such ground is given
by the Unit Operator to all parties invinterest at their last known addresses,
the agreement is terminated with the approval of the Direcior and Sgate Land
Commissioner, or

(¢) a valuable discovery of unitizéd substances has been made or
accepted on unitized land during said initial term or any extension thereof, in
which event the agreement shall remain in effect for such term and so long as
unitized substances can be produced in quantities sufficient to pay for the cost
of producing same from wells oéﬁunitized land within any participating area
established hereunder and, sﬂould=p:oduction cease, so long thereafter as dili-
gent operaiions are in progress for the restoration of production or discovery
of new production and so long thereafter as the unitized substances so diacovered
can be produced as aforesaid, or

(d) it is terminated as heretofore provided in this agreement. This
agréement may be terminated at any time by not less than 75 per centum, on an
acreage basis, of the owners of working interests signatory hereto, with the
approval of the Director and State Land Commissicner; notice of any such approval
to be given by the Unit Operator to all parties hereto.

21. RATE OF PROSPECTING, DEVELOPMENT AND PRODUCTION., The Director is
hereby vested with authority to alter or modify from time to time in his descre-
tion the quantity and rate of production under this agreement when such quantity

and rate is not fixed pursuant to Federal or State law or does not conform to
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recognized and generally adhered to by the majority of operators in such State,
such authority being hereby limited to alteration or modification in the public
interest, the purpose thereof and the public interest to be served thereby to be
stated in the order of alteration or modification. Without regard to the fore-
going, the Director is also hereby vested with authority to alter or modify from
time to time at his discretion the rate of prospecting and development and the
quantity and rate of production under this agreement when such alteration or
modification 18 in the interest of attaining the conservation objectives stated
in this agreement and is not in violation of any applicable Federal or State law;
provided further that no such alteration or modification shall be effective as to
any land of the State of New Mexico as to the rate of prospecting and developing
in the absence of the specific written approval thereof by the State Land
Comnissioner and as to the lands of the State of New Mexico or privately owned
lands subject to this agreement as to the quantity and rate of production in the
absence of specific written approval thereof by the State Commission.

Powers in this section vested in the Director shall only be exercised
after notice to Unit Operator and opportunity for hearing to be held not less
than fiftéen (15) days from notice.,

22, CONFLICT OF SUPERVISION, Neither the Unit Operator nor the work-
ing interest owners nor any of them shall be subject to'any forfeiture, termina-
tion or expiration of any rights hereunder or under any leases or contracts
gubject hereto, or to any penaliy or liability on account of delay or failuve
in whole or in part to comply with any applicable provision thereof to the extent
that the Unit Operator, working interest owners or any of them are hindered,
delayed or prevehted‘from coﬁplying therewith by reason of failure of the Unit
Operator to obtaia in the exercise of due diligence, the concurrence of proper
representatives of the United States and proper representatives of the State of
New Mexico in and about any matters or thing concerning which it is required
herein that such concurrence be obtained. The parties hereto, including the State
Commission, agree that all powers and authority vested in the State Commission
in and by any provisions of this agreement are vested in the State Commission and

shall be exercised by it pursuant to the provisions of the laws of the State of
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New Mexico and subject in any case t¢ appeal or judicial review as may now or
hereafter be provided by the laws of the State of New Mexico.

23. APPEARANCES., bUnit Operator shall, after notice to other parties
affected, have the right to appear for and on behalf of any and all interests
affected hereby before the Department of Interior, the Commissioner of Public
Lands of the State of New Mexico and the New Maxico Oiil Cbnéervation Commission
and to appeal from orders issued under the regulations of said Department, the
State Land¢ Commissioner or State Commission or to apply for relief from any of
szid regulations or in any proceedings relative to operations before the
Department of the Interior, the State Land Commissioner or Staty Commission or
any other legally constituted authority; provided, however, that any other
interested party shall also have the right at his own expense to be heard in
#ny such proceeding. |

24, NOTICES. All notices, demands or statements required hereunder
to be given or rendered to the parties hereto shall be deemed fully given 1f given
in siriting and personally delivered to the party or sent by postpaid registered
mail or certified mail, addressed fo such party or parties at their respective
addrecses set forth in ccnnection with the signature; hereto or the ratification
or consent hereof or to such other address as any such party may have furnished
in writing to the party sending the notice, demand or statement.

25. NO WAIVER OF CERTAIN RIGHTS. Nothing in this agreement ccrntained
shall he construed as a waiver by any party hereto of the right to assert any
legal or constitutional right 6r defense as to the validity or invalidity of
any law of the state wherein said unitized lands are located, or of the United

States, or regulations issued thereunder in any way affecting such party, or as

a waiver by any such party of any right beyond his or its authority to waive.
26, UNAVOIDABLE DELAY. All obligations under this agreement requiring

the Unit Operator to commence or continue drilling or to operate on or produce

unitized substances from any of the lands covered by this agreement shall be

suspended while, but only so long as, the Unit Operator despite the exercise of

due care and dilfgance is prevented from complying with such obligations, in whole

or in part, by Strikes, acts cf God, Federal, State or Municipal law or agencies, un-

avoidable accidents, uncontrollable delays in transportation, inability to obtain
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terials in open market, or other matters beyond the reasonable

control of the Unit Operator whether similar to matters herein enumerated or
not.

27. NONDISCRIMINATION. In connection with the performance of work
under this agreement, the operator agrees to comply with all of the provisions
of Section 202 (1) to (7) inclusive, of Executive Order 11246, ss a..anded
(30 F.R, 12319), which are hereby incorporated by reference in this agreement,

23. LOSS OF TITLE. 1In the cvent title to any tract of unitized
land shall fail and the true owner cannot be induced to join in this unit agree-
ment, such tract shall be automatically regarded as not committed hereto and
there shall be such readjustment of future costs and benefits as may be required
on sccount of the loss of such title. In the event of a dispute as to title as

t or other interesta aubject thereto, pavment or

to any royalty, working int
delivery on account thereof may be withheld without liabiiity for interest until
the dispute is finally settled; provided, that, as to Federal and State land or

leases, no payments of funds due the United States or the State of New Mexico

should be withheld, but such funds of the United States shall be deposited as

directed by the Supervisor, and such funds of the State of New Mexico shall be
depcsited as directed by the State Land Commissioner, to be held as unearned
money pending final settlement of the title dispute, and then applied as earned
or returned in accordance with such final settlement.

Unit Operator as such is relieved from any responsibility for any defect
or failure of any title ﬁereunder.

29, NON-JOINDER AND SUBSEQUENT JOINDER. 1If the owner of any substan-
tial interest in a tract within the unit area fails or refuses to subscribe or
consent to this agreement, the.owner of tﬁe working interest in that tract may
withdraw said tract from this agreement by written notice to the Director, the
State Land Commissioner, and the Unit Operator prior to the approval of this
agreement by the Director. Any oll or gas interests in lands within the unit area
not coumitted hereto prior to submission of this agreement for final 2pproval may
thereafter be committed hereto by the owner or owners thereof subscribing or con-
senting to this agreement, and, if the interest is a working interest, by the

owner of such interest also subscribing to the unit operating agreement. After

~22-




e e Streri ooty

operations are commenced hereunder, the right of subsequent joinder, as provided
in this section, by a working interest owner is subject to such requirements
or approvals, if any, pertaining to such joinder, as may be provided for in the

unit aperating agreement. After final approval hereof, joinder by a non-working

interest owner must be consented to in writing by the working interest owner

committed hereto and responsible for the payment of any benefits that may accure

hereunder in behalf of such non-working interest. Joinder by any owner of a non-

working interest, at any time, must be accompanied by appropriate joinder by the

owner of the corresponding workingz interest in order for the interest to be

regarded as committed hereto. Joinder to the unit agreement by a working interest

owner, at any time, must be accompanied by appropriate joinder to the unit oper-
ating agreement, if more than one committed working interest owner is involved,
in order for the interest to be regarded as committed to this unit agreement.

Excent as may otherwise herein be provided, subsequent joinders to this agreement

shall be effective as of the first day of the month following t
Supervisor, the State Land Commissioner and the State Commission of duly executed
counterparts of all or any papers necessary to establish effective commitment of
any tract to this agreement unless objection to such joinder 1is dulv made within
sixty (6U) days by the Director; provided, however, that as to State Lands such
subsequent joinder muat he approved by the State Land Commissioner.

30. COUNTERPARTS. This agreement may be executed in any number of
counterparts, no one of which needs to be executed by 2ll parties, or may be
ratified or consented to by separate instrument in writing specifically referring
hereto and shall be binding upon all those parties who have executed such a
counterpart, ratification or consent hereto with the same force and effect as if
all such parties had éigned the same document and regardless of whether or not
it is executed by all other parties owning or claiming an intérest in the lands
within the above-described unit area.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this agreement to
be executed and set opposite their respective names the date of execution,

SHELL OIL COMPANY

By

Attorney in Fact
Address: P. 0, Box 1509
Midland, Texas 79704

UNIT OPERATOR AND WORKING INTEREST OWNER
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CULF OTT. CORPORATTON

By

Address

SOUTHERN UNION PRODUCTION COMPANY

By
Date Address
ATTEST THE SUPERIOR OIL COMPANY
1 By
! Date Address
§ ATTEST: SKELLY CIL COMPANY
: By
i
Date Address
E. E. FOGELSON

n‘ ; . Address

GAYLE D, FOGELSON

Address

! : GEORGE H. HUNKER, JR,

Addresg
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T. T. SANDERS, JR.

Address

THE STATE OF

X
X
COUNTY OF X

Before me, the undersigned authority, on this day personally appeared
J. V. LINDSEY, known to me to be the pz2rson whose name is subscribed to the fore-
. going instrument as Attorney in Fact for SHELL OIL COMPANY, a Delaware corporation,
and acknowledged to me that he executed the same for the purposes and consideration

therein expressed, and in the capacity therein stated,

Given under my hand and seal of office this day of ,

1965.

My Commission Expires:

Notary Public in

wLoun FE) WEW Nk

THE STATE OF X
' X
COUNTY OF X

Before me, the undersigned authority, on this day personally appeared
, known to me to be the person whose name is subscribed

to the foregoing instrument as of GULF OIL CORPORATION, a
corporation, and acknowledged to me that he executed the same for the purposes
and congideration therein expressed, and in the capacity therein stated.

Given under my hand and seal of office this day of s
19565,

My Commission Expires:
Notary Public in and for

County,

THE STATE OF

X
j X
; COUNTY OF X

Before me, the undersigned authority, on this day personally appeared
, known to me to be the person whose name is subscribed
to the foregoing instrument as of SOUTHERN UNION PRODUCTION

; COMPANY, a corporation, and acknowledged to me that he executed the same for the
|

purposes and consideration therein expressed, and in the capacity therein stated.

Given under my hand and seal of office this day of .

! | 1965.

My Commission Expires:
Notary Public In and for

_County,
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THE STATE OF X
X
COUNTY OF X

Before me, the undersigned authority, on this day personally appeared
,» known to me to be the person whose name 1s subacribed
to the foregoing instrument as of THE SUPERIOR OIL COMPANY, a
corporation, and acknowledged to me that he executed the same for the purposes
and consideration therein expressed, and in the capacity therein stated.

Given under my hand and seal of office this day of ,

1965.

My Commission Expires:
Notary Public in and for

County,

THE STATE OF

b Ban B and

COUNTY OF

Before me, the undersigned authority, on this day jersonally appeared

known to wic to be the person whose name ic auhseribed
io ithe foiegoing inmstrument of SKELLY OIL COMPANY,:'a corpora-
tion, and acknowledged to hat he executed the same for the purposes and con-

sideration therein expressed, and in the capacity therein stated.

0
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Given under my hand and seal of office this day of ,

1965.

My Commission Expires:

Notary ‘Public in and for
County,

THE STATE OF X
' X
COUNTY OF X

Before me, the undersigned authority, a Notary Public in and for said
County and State, on this day personally appeared E. E, FOGELSON, known to me to
be the person whose name is gubscribed to the foregoing iustrument, and acknowl-
edged to me that he executed the same for the purposes and consideration therein

expressed,

Giveu under my hand and seal of office this the day of s
1965.

My Commission Expires:

Notary Public in and for
County,




THE STATR OF

S
X
X

COUNTY OF

Before me, the undersigned authority, a Notary Public in and for said

County and State, on this day personally appeared GAYLE D, FOGELSON, known to me
to be the person whose name is subscribed to the foregoing instrument, and
acknowledged to me that he executed the same for the purposes and consideration

therein expressed.
Given under my hand and seal of office this the day of
1965,

My Commission Expires:
Notary Public in and for

County,

THE STATE OF

Pl Sl Yok

COUNTY OF

Before me, the undersigncd authority, a Notary Public in and for said

cd au
County and State, on this day personally appeared GEORGE H, HUNKER, JR., known to
me to be the person whose naue is subscribad to rhe foregoing instrument, and

the

acknowledged to me that he executed same for the purposes and consideration

therein expressed.

h

il

Given under my hand and seal of office this the day of
1965, R ————

My Commission Expires:
Notary Public in and for

County,

THE STATE OF

;
COUNTY OF X

Before mé, the undersigned authority, a Notary Public in and for said

County and State, on this day personally appeared T. T. SANDERS, JR., known
to me to be the person whose name is subscribed to the foregoing instrument, and

acknowledged to me that he executed the same for the purposes and consideration
therein expressed,.

Given under my hand and seal of office this the day of
1965,

My Commissilon Expires:
Notary Public in and for
County,
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TRACT NUMBER

UNIT OUTLINE
FEDERAL LAND 1280 ACRES 28.57%
STATE LAND 2520 ACRES 56.25%
FEE LAND 680 ACRES 15.18%
4480 ACRES  100.00%

NORTH ANTELOPE RIDGE UNIT AREA

LEA GCOUNTY,

NEW MEXICO

EXHIBIT “A"




DRAFT
JMN/esr .

. SEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSTON
//1 OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

/)//-/ CASE No. _3354
7 Order No. R-_ZdIAS ™~

F __SHELL OIL COMPANY
FOR APPROVAL OF THE __ NORTH ANTELOPE RIDGE iy
UNIT AGREEMENT, ___LEA _ , COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. //’ R A

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION  { e

BY THE COMMISSION:

L : Thig cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
: December 14. 1965, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner

Elvis A, Utz .

NOW, on this day of December , 1965 , the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

T in the prenises,

FINDS ¢

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by

law, the Commiggion has jurisdiction of thig cawvse and the subject

matter thereof.

e e e it o 5 e e

(2) That the applicant, " Shell 0Oil Company ,
seeks approval of the North Antelope Ridge Unit Agreement
State,
covering 4480 acres, more or less, of Federal lands
and Fee

described as follows:

LEA__COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE _34 _EAST, NMPM

sectiom 1HEYIT Y 150 Al
; . SeetionA2+—~A11l
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(3) That approval of the proposed unit agreement should
promote the prevention of waste and the protection of correlative
rightgs within the unit area.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1} That the North Antelope Ridge

Unit Agreement
is hereby approved.

(2) That the plan contained in said unit agreement for the
development and operation of the unit area is hereby approved in
principle as a proper conservation measure; provided, however,
that notwithstanding any of the provisione contained in said unit
agreement, this approval shall not be considered as waiving or
relinquishing, in any manner, any right, duty, or obligation which
is now, or may hereafter be, vested in the Commission to supervise
and control operations for the exploration and developmer.: of any
landa committed to the unit and production of oil or guas therefrom.

(3) That the unit operator shall file with the Commission
an executed original or executed counterpart of the unit agreement

within %0 days after the effective date thereof; that in the event

of subsequant Jjciader by any party or expansion or contraction of

the unit a-ea, the unit operator shall file with the Comrission
within 30 days thereafter counterparts of the unit agreement

reflecting the subscription of those interests having joined or
ratified.

(4) That this order shall become effective upon the approval
of said unit agreement by the Commissioner of Public Lands for the
State of New Mexico and the Director of the United States Geologi-
cal Survey; that this order shall terminate ipso facto upon the
termination of said unit agreement; and that the last unit opera-
tor shall notify the Commission immediately in writing of such

termination.

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.




